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PROCEEDI NGS
Tinme: 11:30 a.m

CHAI RPERSON GRIFFI'S:  Let ne call to order
on January 28, 2003, the Public Hearing of the Board
of Zoning Adjustnent for the District of Colunbia. M
nane is Geoff Giffis. | amthe Chairperson. Joining
me is the Vice Chair, M. Anne Renshaw, also Board
Menber M. Etherly who is on his way out; M. Zaidain
representing the National Capital Planning Conm ssion;
and representing the Zoning Conmm ssion will shortly be
wWth us, Ms. Mtten.

Copi es of today's hearing are available to
you. They are located at the table close to the door
where you entered into the hearing room

A few things of particular note: Pl ease

be advised that all these hearings are being recorded.
Therefore, we ask that people do several things:
First of all, refrain from any disruptive noises or
actions in the hearing room Al so, when com ng
forward to speak to the Board, you wll need to cone
and sit at the table. The mcrophone will need to be
on, and you need to fill out two w tness cards.

Wtness cards are provided to you at the
table in front of us and also at the table as you

entered into the hearing room Upon com ng forward,
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you can deliver those tw wtness cards to the
recorder, who is sitting to ny right.

The order and procedures for today's
Public Hearing for the variances and special
exceptions wll be as follows. First, we wll have
statenment and wi tnesses of the Applicant. Second, we
will hear from any government agencies giving reports
attendant to the applications. Third wll be the
reports from the Advisory Neighborhood GConm ssion.
Four would be parties or persons in support of the
application. Fifth would be parties or persons in
opposition, and sixth finally, we would have closing
remarks by the Applicant.

Cr oss- exam nati on of Wi t nesses is
permtted by the Applicant and parties. The ANC
within which the property is located is automatically
a party in the case.

The record on all cases will be closed at
t he conclusion of each hearing except for any materi al
that this Board specifically requests, and we wll be
very specific on what is to be submtted into the
record and when it is to be submtted into the Ofice
of  Zoni ng. After that material is received, of
course, it goes without saying that the record would

then finally be closed, and no other information would
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be accepted into the record.

The Sunshine Act, which requires us to
have Public Hearings on each case and have them held
in the open and before the public, we definitively
fol |l ow. However, the Board may, consistent with its
rules of procedure and the Sunshine Act, enter
executive session during or after a hearing on each
case, and this is for purposes of review ng the record
or deliberating on a case.

The decision of the Board in contested
cases nust be based exclusively upon the public record
and, therefore, we ask people present today not engage
nmenbers of the Board in conversation, so that we do
not give the appearance that we are not, in fact,
basing all of our deliberation on the public record.

I would ask at this point that everyone
turn off any cellphones or beepers at this time so
that we don't have additional disruptions of the
hearing, and the Board can now review and consi der any
prelimnary matters attendant to the cases.

Prelimnary nmatters are those which relate
to whether a case will or should be heard today, such
as requests for wthdrawal or continuance or whether
proper and adequate notice has been provided for each

of the cases.
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If you are not prepared to go forward with
a case today or if you believe the Board should not
proceed, now is the tine to raise such a matter. I
will take as an indication of prelimnary matters if
peopl e approach the table in front of us.

I will ask the staff if they have any
prelimnary matters for us at this tinme, and | would
also say good norning to our able Ofice of Zoning
staff that is with us: M. My, M. Nyarku who is in
and out, and Ms. Bailey; also Corporation Counsel M.
Monroe who is with us today.

MS. BAILEY: M. Chairman, nenbers of the
Board, good norning. There is two prelimnary nmatters
-- well, actually one. It has to do wth the
w t hdrawal of two cases.

CHAl RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  Very wel | .

M5. BAI LEY: Application Nunber 16814,
Marta Sotomayor Revocable Trust, and in addition,
Harry L. Belin, Application Nunbers 16971 and 16814.
Both of those applications were wthdrawn, M.
Chai r man.

CHAI RPERSON (Rl FFI S: CGood. Thank vyou
very nmuch. They are withdrawn, and no action fromthe
Board is needed. |Is that right?

M5. BAILEY: Absolutely.
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CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  Good. Thank you.

M5. BAI LEY: That is all the prelimnary
matters that staff has at this point.

CHAI RPERSON  (RI FFI S: Very well. Not
seei ng anyone approach the Board, | think we can call
our first case of the norning then.

M5. BAI LEY: Application Nunber 16972 of
John S. and Vinnie J. Best, pursuant to 11 DCVR ?
3103.2, for a variance from the use provisions under
subsection 201.1, to allow office use on the first
floor in the R1-B District at premses 3629 18th
Street, N E (Square 4202, Lot 204).

Al those persons wshing to testify,
woul d you pl ease stand to take the oath? Pl ease raise
your right hand.

Do you solemly swear or affirm that the
testinmony you are about to give in this proceeding
will be the truth, the whole truth, and nothing but
the truth?

(Wtnesses sworn.)

M5. BAI LEY: Applicant, would you please
have a seat at the table?

M. Chairman, upon review of the record,
all prelimnary matters have been addressed. In

addition to that, all the posting requirenents have
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been net, and the application is now ready to go
forward

CHAI RPERSON (Rl FFI S: Cood. Thank you
very much. Good nor ni ng. I am going to ask also,
when you do address the Board, just one tine that you
woul d introduce yourself wth your name and your
addr ess.

MR BEST: My nane is John S. Best. \%%
address is 1801 Ois Street, NE

M5. BEST: M nane is Vinnie J. Best. M
address is 1801 Ois Street, N E., Washington, D.C

CHAI RPERSON G(RI FFI S: Good. Thank you
very nmuch. Let me turn it over to you for the
presentation of your case.

MR BEST: Yes, and thank you. M wfe
and | had, back, | think, 1in 1990, purchased a
building, and within that building was an space that
had been used by the church and had been prior --
previously used as a barber shop and, | think, a
beauty salon, and we used that facility as a rental
office, and I was advised as a matter of right we had
the ability, since it was contiguous space. However,
we also owned a sightseeing tour conpany and a bus
conpany that we have operated for alnpbst 22 years,

starting in 1979.
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W at that tinme applied for variance use
because at sone point, in trying to apply for C of QO
it indicated that it expired. There was no records of
it. But in any event, we did apply. W went before
the ANC at the tine. W got a petition at the tineg,
and our request, | think -- and we had a hearing in
January of 1991, and in Mrch of 1992. At that
hearing we were granted a variance for this particular
use.

At that point, after going through really
what we went through to get this variance approved, we
continued to call. At that tinme the office was
|ocated at the District Building. W continued to
call two nonths, three nonths, six nonths, until we
were told don't call us, we'll call you.

O course, sonmewhere in the interim our
conpany continued to operate, waiting on this
particular variance. | didn't call, and of course, we
did rel ocate.

Qur office went down into the tourist
district on 15th Street across from the Wite House.
W stayed there two or three years and, of course, |
must say, thank God, prior to Septenber 11 we
rel ocated back to the neighborhood, because it was

really not a profitable situation for us. It was
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really a losing proposition for ny wwife and I to be
down there.

So we noved back. Wen | went to research
this particular -- trying to resurrect this zoning and
this application and the naster business |icense and
trying to really be conpletely proper in all that we
do as business people, | was told that | was supposed
to receive a letter in Cctober of 1992, which is
sonething like 18 nonths [ater. | never recal
recei ving any such letter.

In any event, we was told because of the
regul ations, the statute, the six nonths had expired.

So we would have to go through this process again.
O course, that's exactly what we have done. Nothing
has changed.

M wife and | live in the building, a very
short commut e. So we are glad to be there. Ve are
glad to be in the community. | have served as the ANC
in that particular community. M/ term just expired
Decenber 31st of last year, and | just elected not to
-- to let soneone else to carry on that function, but
| amvery nuch invol ved.

So we are here before you today asking
that this variance be approved. Sone concerns the

conmunity have expressed was regarding our buses. W

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

12

park our buses at Peter Pan bus lot in Tuxedo,

Mar yl and.

In our business, we send a tour guides to
a hotel. W send a bus to the hotel. You do a
sightseeing tour of the city, and that's it. You

never see us, really, as operators.
W do, during summer nonths, have -- we
hire students sonetinmes, and we nay hire another

wor ker from the conmmunity to cone in and work with us

whenever the business gets up a little bit. It's
seasonal. But basically, that is our program in that
bui I di ng.

W live in the building. W are very much
a part of the comunity. VW woul d never do anything
that would disrupt or interfere with the integrity of
that community. So we are here to ask that you grant
us the variance request.

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI S: Good. Thank vyou
very much. A couple of points of clarification. You
are here for a use variance. So | think -- and there
has been sonme subm ssion, but you mght want to take a
nmonent just to talk about what the hardship is in
being able to not use this in a matter of right
manner .

MR BEST: Well, in a matter of right it
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is basically -- it was a real vacant room that was
besi de the church when | noved there. It has only a
hal f - bat h. It could never be used for anything. It
has its own private entrance. It has a entrance
t hrough the church out. But as a matter of use, it
just was a roughly 14 by 38 buil ding, very sizable.

It once had a storefront to it, and that
has been encl osed. Wwen we |ooked at it, we thought
we could -- | nean, as a matter of right we could have
used it as a rental office, but we knew we would be
doing nore than a rental office in there.

That was the reason why we thought at sone
point that we could use it for anything el se. There
was really literally nothing else it could be used
for.

CHAl RPERSON R FFI S: Ckay. So your
indication is, and also in the subm ssion, that there
is a specific uniqueness, first of all, that this
building was built in 1936. |Is that correct?

MR BEST: Yes, sir.

CHAI RPERSON GRIFFI'S: It was built and, in
fact, could not be built as it is currently with the
current zoning regulations. |s that correct?

MR BEST: That's correct.

CHAI RPERSON (Rl FFI S: Ckay. And it was,
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in fact, built as a storefront. | mean, that's what
you have just said?

MR BEST: It was a barber shop and a
beauty sal on at one point.

CHAI RPERSON GRIFFI'S: (kay. So originally
intended, that's what it was constructed for, and with
our new regulations -- and what you are indicating is
that there is no matter of right use that you could
put into that as anything would take sone sort of
variance with our current regul ations.

MR BEST: That's correct.

CHAI RPERSON (RI FFI S: Ckay. Questions
fromthe Board?

MEMBER ETHERLY: Very quickly, M.
Chairman. And the unit itself doesn't have a restroom
or any type of kitchen facility or anything along
t hose |ines?

MR BEST: It has a hal f-bath.

MEMBER ETHERLY: Just a snall hal f-bath?

MR BEST: But no kitchen, no structure or
no -- In other words, you could not wuse it as
resi dential .

CHAl RPERSON GRI FFI S: Are there w ndows
along the exterior wall outside of the entrance?

MR BEST: Exterior.
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CHAI RPERSON (Rl FFI S: But you have the

primary facade where you enter into that area. R ght?

MR BEST: Yes, right at that site where
the building is, that's the only w ndow.

CHAlI RPERSON CRI FFI S: And then on the --
Ch, it's actually attached to the building next to it,
isn't it?

MR BEST: Yes.

CHAI RPERSON (R FFI S: So, actually, it
probably wouldn't even nmake a legal residential unit.

| don't know that definitively, but -- Ckay. Q her

guesti ons?

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  Yes. M. Best,

the Ofice of Planning report will cite that this does
not have adequate heating facilities. How are you
going to nmanage during the wnter? Wth space
heat er s?

MR BEST: Well, maybe not your radiators,
but across the top, and we have operated there --
across the top is the radiator pipes go all the way
across that particul ar unit, because it was
conmer ci al . Really, it supplies nore than enough
heat. | nean, it's a huge -- radiators go across the
whole unit, and it's up and near the wall. It's out

of the way. It's alnmost like a radiator in your
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ceiling rather than on your floor.

VICE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW dad vyou
explained it. Sounds |ike sonething | need.

CHAlI RPERSON GRI FFI S: Ms. Mtten, did you
have questions?

COW SSI ONER M TTEN: | just had a brief
guestion, which is, you know, your argunent seens to
turn on the fact that the space doesn't have any ot her
use. Yet you said that the church had been using it
for a nunber of years.

MR BEST: Vell, they didn't really use
it. It was |ike an ante-storage room They just had
stuff stored in it. | nean, it was stuff all kind of

| ai d everywhere. When | purchased the building, of

course, the church noved, because | purchased the
church from the pastor and the church. That was
there, and he was |ike wusing it -- It was his

building. He was just using that off to the side.

Once | purchased the building, | didn't --
it just didn't appear to -- In other words, there
could be better wuse of that building for that
particul ar such space as a rental office, even if |
didn't even use it for ny tour conpany.

Since | was going to be in the building, I

want ed sonewhere where ny tenants could come, packages
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could be left, rent could be dropped off, and | was
told as a matter of right, because it's all part of
one building, you could use it for that purpose. But
the church never really used it. They just used it as
st or age. Their gowns and stuff was back there,
chairs, folding chairs, but no real practical use.

VEMBER ZAI DAl N: And to your know edge
nobody was using it as a residence. Correct?

MR, BEST: Beg your pardon?

MEMBER ZAI DAIN:  Nobody was using it as a
resi dence?

MR BEST: No, it's never been used as a

resi dence.

COW SSI ONER M TTEN: And since you have
owned the property, has it been in the sane -- the
configuration of the space, is it the sane

configuration?
MR BEST: Same configuration.

COW SSI ONER M TTEN: Al right. Thank

you.

MR BEST: | would note for the record
that in reading the Ofice of Planning report, it
indicated a limtation of two enployees, but ny

original application was approved for four enployees,

because it's about roughly 540 square feet. I
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indicated ny wife and | basically work there.

| spoke with M. Thonmas regarding this.
She mght want to speak to that. But | am requesting
that limtation on enpl oyee would be the original four
instead of the two.

VI CE CHAl RPERSON RENSHAW Is that in
addition to both of you?

MR BEST: No, two in addition to us.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  Two in addition
to you two.

CHAI RPERSON GRIFFI'S: And those would all
be attendant to the tour group, tour business?

MR BEST: Wll, nore than |ikely, yes,
because ny wife and | handl e the tenants.

CHAI RPERSON (Rl FFI S: Ri ght. And then
it's an interesting piece. Do we separate essentially
the conbined use that mght go into this from the
rental apartnent attendant, which is an accessory use
to the apartnment building, and the tour group? I
don't know if your enpl oyees would break out that way.

COW SSIONER M TTEN. Wl |, on that point,
I nmean, | think that nakes the argument about the fact
that there is no other use of the space even a harder
threshold to neet, because, in fact, M. Best is

saying he could use it for a rental office and, in
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fact, he will, and he wants to use it for sonething
nore than that.

So the idea that it doesn't have an
alternative use -- It has at |least an alternative use
as a rental office, which in fact it wll be.

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI S: Yes, and | see your
point. That is a good one. \Were |I'm stuck is that
we are | ooking at the use as an office, and now being
required to go specifically into what conpany and what
is attendant to it. | guess that is really what we
need to be able to address.

For one, | guess, stepping back, conmon
sense which may be a good place to start with al
these -- it doesn't seem to nmake common sense where
you could have the owner of the building that actually
lives in the building that has two businesses not be
able to use one specific space for both. Is there
additional harn? |Is there additional detrinent of any
sort? Wuld you even notice the difference?

Cearly, we don't have the buses pulling
up. But that doesn't definitively address everything
that Ms. Mtten has brought up.

Wiile we digest that, | think the other
significant piece to creating the hardship on this is

you |l ook at the plants that were submtted. M/ first
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t hought when | ooking at this was, well, why not attach

this into a part of the building that is conpliant in

use?

Cearly, this is fairly isolated wth
guarters and the furnace room etcetera. Yes, M.
Zai dai n?

MEMBER ZAl DAI N: | was just going to try
to make sure | get sone clarification on Ms. Mtten's
point. You know, in terns of usage that you trying to
use this for as a rental office -- two different types
of offices or -- | just want to nmake sure I'mclear on
where you are going.

COVW SSI ONER M TTEN: | think what M.
Best is trying to express as the reasoning why he
needs the variance is because there is no, | believe
he said, practical alternative use for the space, when
in fact one of the uses -- WlIl, there is one use
whi ch may be inpractical, which is storage.

MEMBER ZAI DAIN. R ght.

COW SSI ONER M TTEN: And then there's
anot her use, which is not inpractical, which is rental
of fice, because that is permtted as an adjunct use to
t he apartnent buil ding. In fact, that is one of the
uses that they will make of the office space, but they

don't need a variance for that.
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VEMBER ZAl DAl N Which don't they need a

vari ance for?

COW SSIONER M TTEN:  Rental office.

MENMBER ETHERLY: Pur suant to t he

apartnents.
MEMBER ZAl DAI N: Oh, okay. Because

woul d be part and parcel of the apartnents.

it

COW SSI ONER M TTEN: It's an adjunct use

for the apartnent house. So then the question --

MEMBER ZAIDAIN. (kay. So that's why the

fact that it's a rental office differentiates
general office.
COW SSI ONER M TTEN:  Yes.

MEMBER ZAI DAIN.  Onh, okay.

a

COW SSI ONER M TTEN: So then there's the

guestion of can they neet their burden of proof, given

that there in fact is an alternative practical use

that can be made and will be made of the space.

MEMBER  ZAl DAl N Ckay. It's

ny

understanding, and this is a general question for

anyone, but this use was grandfathered when zoning

took effect, and when the applicant mnaintained or got

possession of the property and went to get a C of

)

for an office use, that's when they were sent here for

the variance. |Is that correct?
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CHAI RPERSON (Rl FFI S: No, actually not.

If you look at sone of the information that we have
been provided, there is the history of the zoning with
this. There's nunerous cases. In fact, in 1953 there
was a change to nonconformng use from beauty shop to
a clerical office.

VEMBER ZAI DAl N: Whi ch submttal are you
| ooki ng at?

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI S: In 1962, the change
in nonconformng use from a beauty shop to a barber
shop.

MEMBER ZAIDAIN, | guess ny first question
is did | receive that?

CHAI RPERSON GRIFFI'S: I n 1959, to change a
nonconformng use from a tailor shop and |aundry
agency to a beauty shop.

MEMBER ZAl DAl N: And you are listing BZA

actions?

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI S: And these were all
gr ant ed.

VEMBER ZAl DAl N: Ch, okay. kay, well,
t hank you.

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI S: In 1973 -- | can't
see that one.

VEMBER ZAl DAl N Ch, okay. Yes, | don't
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remenber ever seeing this in ny folder. Ckay. So
basically, this has had a long history of changes in
use, and every tine they have -- as it is a
nonconformng -- a |egal nonconformng use. Every
time it changed, they had to conme back here for a
vari ance. (Ckay.

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI S: Then 1992 is the
| ast case where this was heard, which was the variance
from use provisions to allow the office use on the
first floor, and that is the one that actually expired
without a C of O So we are essentially rehearing
t hat .

MEMBER ZAI DAI N: Vell, M. Mtten brings
up an interesting point on how this can be used as a
rental office because of its relationship to the
apartnents above, but | guess ny question is a
practical one. What is the difference in inpacts
between a rental office and what the Applicant is
pr oposi ng?

| nmean, obviously, | see the point with
the regulations, but from a practical pl anni ng
standpoint, what's the difference? That's a general
guestion for anybody. Maybe that's a rhetorical
guestion. | don't know.

CHAlI RPERSON (Rl FFI S: It's well said, and
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that's what | was trying to raise. That is the kind
of common sense aspect to | ook at.

MEMBER ZAI DAIN. R ght.

CHAl RPERSON GRIFFI'S:  The other factor to
put in that, which is specific with this case, is that
in an R 1-B zone this building could not be built and,
therefore, an apartnment building wouldn't be there.
So an accessory use would not be a rental office.

So we are actually looking at sonething
that couldn't exist, which just again puts sone
boundary on it. But I think Ms. Mtten -- she can
very well speak for herself, but what she's saying is
that part of making the test for a use variance is to
show that there is no other practical use there or
there's an undue hardship that is created, because you
are forced to put this use in. |Is that correct?

COW SSI ONER M TTEN: That was very well
said. If | could just say, you know, the test -- the
burden of proof for a variance is a progressive one.
You neet the first test and nove to the second and
nove to the third, and you have sort of junped ahead
to the third and go what's the difference. But you
have to neet the first two tests in order to get to
t hat point.

MEMBER ZAIDAIN. Right. | understand.

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

25
COW SSI ONER M TTEN:  Ckay.

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI S: Cay. Any ot her
questions of M. Best at this tinme? |Is there anything
el se you want to present?

VR, BEST: | guess | would just say that
there would be practically, really, no different
i mpact, whether | run a FAX machine for a tenant or a
FAX machine with tourists. It's essentially the sane
oper ati on.

As a matter of fact, | was at one point
counsel ed not to even pursue this route, but | thought
you never know. It's best to do it the proper way.

MEMBER ZAIDAIN.  And just to nake sure |I'm
clear on your operation, none of the travel vehicles
cone or the tours vehicles cone to you?

MR BEST: No.

MEMBER ZAI DAIN.  Secondly, you are not the
agency -- you are not the operation that runs the
boats that run around Capitol HIIl, are you?

MR BEST: No, sir.

MVEMBER ZAl DAI N: I m ki ddi ng. That has
nothing to do with what we are doing here. It's a
] oke.

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  Ckay.

VI CE CHAl RPERSON RENSHAW  Just a question
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about your office arrangenent. The church is still on
t he corner?

MR BEST: On the corner.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW And there is
al so a one-bedroom apartnent on the other side of the
church?

MR BEST: W live in that apartnent.

VI CE CHAl RPERSON RENSHAW That is the
one? Then you are the right people to ask, nmaybe the
wong people to ask whether there is adequate
soundproofing fromthe ante-roomthat would be used as
this general rental office space and the church.

MR BEST: Vell, we have owned this
bui I di ng. The church had been there as long as we
have owned it, since 1990, and really, the church is
only there in the evenings and Sundays, and we sort of
make it -- we don't plan anything around when the
church is there.

Really, it is sonmething that | think the
nei ghbors -- It's kind of an interesting thing, but
they enjoy the fact that the church is there. Sone of
the tenants even attend, and | know | go when they
have good gospel nusic. So it's a good -- kind of a
good arrangenent .

The church respects the tenants and
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realizes that they are still residents, and they don't
do certain things after certain hours. This is part
of the agreenents we entered into before | even |ease
it to let them know that, you know, we got to coexi st
here, and sone people say, well, we'd rather for it to
be a church than a tavern

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  Coul d | ask you
a question about your petition that you submtted?
It's Exhibit Nunber 10, and you have 18 signatures on
this. You have those in units 2, 3, 5 having signed
t hi s. That's not everyone in your building. How

about the other tenants?

MR BEST: Wll, is that the petition from
19927

VI CE CHAlI RPERSON RENSHAW Vel |, let's see
what it is. Is it dated? | don't see a date.

MR BEST: | didn't prepare a petition for

this particular hearing.
VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW It's this one.
MR BEST: | received calls from tenants
asking did they need to submt letters from the
community when | sent ny |abels out. And being a
comm ssi oner, everybody was famliar with ne. They
called me and asked did they need to do anything in

support, and | --
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VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW | wonder about
t hat . There doesn't seem to be a date on it, but
there are differences in the tenants matching. For
instance, Unit 3 that signed, which is -- | can't read

the witing, but it's not the sane as the Unit 3 on
the tenant Iist.

MR BEST: Was it M. Tobe? The current
tenant is M. Hawkins. That was M. Tobe back in
1992. She purchased a honme and noved on.

VI CE CHAlI RPERSON RENSHAW Perhaps it is
an old list, but in any case undated.

CHAI RPERSON (Rl FFI S: Did you happen to
| ook at any ot her options of pursuing this?

MR BEST: In terns of?

CHAI RPERSON CGRIFFIS: | wonder if this --
I'"'m not sure what the inplication is. | don't think
we need to go too far into this, but looking at it
essentially as a hone based operation rather than an
i ndependent commercial operation. But | don't know
I f sonmeone can give sone clarification on that, so be
it.

G herwise, let's continue with this. | f
there is nothing further you want to provide at this
time --

MR BEST: Well, | would say that one of

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

29

the things that really pronpted this is the new
requirenents for a naster business license in terns of
maki ng sure that -- At one point, you know, even ny
conpany, you didn't need a -- | had ny WWATC, ny DOT
and ny 1CC, but there wasn't a city license that you
had to have.

In order to get that |icense now, you need
to have a Cof O and | don't know if | could get that
C of O just wusing it as a rental office for ny
conpany.

CHAI RPERSON GRIFFI'S: | see. The point of
that is for the master business license you need an
of fi ce address?

MR BEST: Yes.

CHAI RPERSON (Rl FFI S: Cay. Let's
continue dowmn wth this and go to the Ofice of
Planning. W wll give you an opportunity to respond
to the information submtted and then to give
conclusion at the end of this.

Let's go to the Ofice of Planning then.

M5. THOVAS: Good norning, M. Chairnman,
menbers of the Board. | am Karen Thonas of the O fice
of Planning, reviewing the Applicant's request for
variance relief fromthe use provisions of Section 201

for general office use in an R1 residence zoned
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district.

The Applicant proposes to use the subject
property as general office space. The Applicant
purchased the apartnment building in 1991, and the unit
at 3629 18th Street was used as an ante-room for the
church.

The Applicant applied for and was granted
a use variance for office space at the subject
| ocation per BZA Oder 15605 dated March 4, 1992.
They are requesting reinstatement of the order to
i ncl ude general office space.

Under the zoning regulations, however,
offices are not allowed as a matter of right in the R
1-B district. Gant of a wuse variance requires
showing that strict conpliance wth the zoning
regulations wll create an undue hardship upon the
owmers in their efforts to make reasonabl e use of the
property.

Thus, OP applied the followng test: That
a property is unique by reason of its exceptional
narrowness, shall owness, shape, topography or other
extraordi nary or exceptional situation or condition.

The subject property predates the 1958
zoning regulations and was originally constructed as a

storefront. Measuring 13 by 38 feet, it is undivided
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by any interior walls and abuts the church |ocated on
the first floor of the building.

The space does not have the anenities
typical of other residential units in the building,
including a kitchen, full bath or adequate heating
facilities. These physical characteristics nake the
property unique and difficult to use for use as any
other dwelling or wuse which <conplies wth the
regul ati ons.

By reason of the aforenentioned uni que and
exceptional condition, strict application of the regs
will result in a peculiar or practical difficulty upon
t he owner of the property.

The eight-unit apartment building is a
nonconformng use in this zone. OP believes that the
space is inappropriate for other allowed uses, and its
uni que size and lack of anenities prevent conpliance
with the strict application of the zoning regs. The
Applicant, therefore, would suffer undue hardship to
convert the space into a single famly detached
dwel I i ng or any ot her residence.

The variance as such wll not cause
substantial detrinment to the public good and will not
impair the intent and integrity of the zone plan. The

use of the unit as office space, however, is not
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i nconpati bl e with t he use of t he bui | di ng,
particularly since the space has been previously been
used for other operations which could have conceivably
brought nore pedestrian and vehicular traffic into the
nei ghbor hood than is currently proposed.

The Applicant's proposed use as a genera

office space for the building with no nore than four

enpl oyees -- W would like to amend our report to
i nclude four enployees. That was a m sstatenent on
our part. -- with no nore than four enployees would

only have a mninum inpact on the surrounding
resi dential nei ghborhood.

OP believes that, since the subject
property cannot be used as zoned, granting relief wll
not inpair the intent, purpose, and integrity of the
zoni ng pl an.

In summation, since the wunit has been
previously used for a variety of commercial uses, and
the proposed use is mnimal in conparison to previous
uses, based on the evidence of record, OP finds no
change to the Board's previous finding of fact and its
original order, including: The subject property unit
has never been used for residential purposes; the unit
does not contain a full bathroom or kitchen. It

cannot be converted into a single famly residence or
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used as a church, and the operation of the business
will create mnimal activity at the site.

OP recommends that the Board approve the
variance request on condition that there will be no
commerci al vehicles parked at the site, there will be
no nore than four enployees, and that the use shall be
limted to 3629 18th Street in its current size.
Thank you.

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI'S: Thank you very mnuch.
Any questions from the Board of the Ofice of
Pl anning on their report?

COW SSIONER M TTEN: | just wanted to put
the question regarding the alternative use of the
space as a rental office to Ms. Thomas, and ask if you
consi dered that when you determ ned that the owner had
a practical difficulty in using the space for any
permtted use?

MR THOVAS: W realize that he could use
it as just a rental office, but we |ooked at it as
what would be the difference if all conditions remain
the sane and he wasn't going to use it -- he wasn't
going to be bringing traffic to the site or any other
egregi ous use to the nei ghborhood, what would be the
differences in having him use the sanme equiprment in

his office for his private business, which he could
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have done wi thout even com ng before the Board.

So the case before us was the general
office. Yes, we did look at it as it could be used as
a rental office as a practical use, but he could have
used it in any event wthout public know edge for
ot her use.

COW SSI ONER M TTEN: well, if | could
just get you to look at your report on page 3, and you
seem to be justifying the office use based on the
third prong of the test. If I could just get you to
go up to letter B, which is the second prong of the
test, and the last sentence in that section says OP
believes that the Applicants would suffer undue
hardship to convert the space into a single famly
detached dwelling or any other residence, which |
woul d agree with that. But that's not the only use
that is available to them

So in neeting the second prong of the
test, not the issue of whether or not it causes any
adverse conditions in the community but whether or not
they nmeet the test, it seens that perhaps you didn't
address the alternative use as a rental office,
because then vyou wouldn't be able to draw the
conclusion that they would suffer wundue hardship,

because they, in fact, have a use that they could put
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t he space to.

M5. THOVAS: That's correct in that
regard.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  Wuld you go
over your points again about home occupation? | think
you nentioned it. Wiy couldn't this just be a hone

occupation, an office for a home occupation?

IVB. THOVAS: Dd | mention  hone
occupati on?

VI CE CHAlI RPERSON RENSHAW | thought you
di d.

CHAI RPERSON GRIFFI'S:  Let ne take that up
because |'m prepared to actually argue that this
doesn't even have to be here. | would draw the

Board's attention to Section 203, which is the hone
occupation in R 1.

The purpose of the honme occupation
provision shall allow a hone occupation as accessory
uses to residential uses, provided they are conpatible
with the residential neighborhood in which they are
| ocat ed. The intent is to protect residential areas
form adverse effects of activities associated wth
honme occupati ons.

Fi rst of al |, a nmatter of ri ght

occupations -- you would need a permt, of course. W

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

36

can run down all these, and it's outlined for -- \Well,
let me go directly to then 203.7 which is the
followi ng uses shall be allowed as hone occupations,
and there are an extensive anmount, including denti st
and doctors' offices.

I would point everyone's attention to (I)
203.7(1), which is honme office of a business person,
sal esperson or manufacturer's representative, provided
the dwelling is not used as a gathering point for

wor kers who are on their way to another work site.

It seens to ne that you fall into that
provision. 1Is that correct?

MR BEST: Vell, | have had a hone
occupation permt when | lived at 2615. So | am
famliar with that. But ny understanding was ny hone

is at 1801 Ois Street, Apartnent 1. This address is
3629 18th Street.

CHAl RPERSON (Rl FFI S: Right, which then
lends itself -- and | think the issue would have to be
that it would have to be sone physical connection
between this and your residential wunit. Is there a
physi cal connection?

MR, BEST: It's the sane connection any
other tenant has in that building, the hallway. But

there is no wal king out of my unit directly into this
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addr ess.

CHAI RPERSON  GRI FFI S: Vell, let's ask
Corporation GCounsel, would the entire building be
classified as the residence?

MB. MONRCE | don't think you can
consi der a home occupation, because hone occupation is
something that's done wthin the dwelling unit,
secondary to a dwelling unit. This is not done in his
[iving room It's a separate space, a separate room
that is not attached. It's not part of his home is
what |' m sayi ng.

It's not |ike having, you know, an
occupation that you do out of your living room or your
hone office. It's a separate space.

CHAI RPERSON CGRI FFI S: But if this was --
Hypot hetically, if this was connected by a corridor
that he wal ked through, then this could be in fact
part of his residential dwelling unit.

M5. MONRCE: Vll, but it's not part of

his residential dwelling unit. It's not part of his
apart ment . He's not living in this space. It's not
being used. | would say, no, | don't think it could be

consi dered home occupation under the regul ati ons.
MR BEST: May | add that in the event

that the church is at church or in session, | have to
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go around the building, the only way I have access to

this. The church and | work together, because they may

use -- you know, if they have the office or sonething.

But this is -- M/ understanding was that

this was an

entirely different address, and according to the

Zoning Board or when | went over to get

they nmade it very clear that this is

ny C of O

a sSseparate

address, and you have to get a Cof Ofor it.

CHAlI RPERSON Rl FFI S: Vel |,

going down to it, if it's absolutely every

you know,

desi gnati on

that would bring this out of even a public hearing

except for one where 203.4(d) that indicates no nore

t han one person. That would be the only thing that
would put that into, in fact, the special exception
But based on your comment that it's not physically
connected, we obviously can't take it up. Cay,
ot hers?

MEMBER ETHERLY: Just as a thought, M.
Chairman, as we are working through this, | can't
recall if we had sonme detail on this. You are owners

of the entire property. Correct?

MR BEST: Yes.

VMEMBER ETHERLY: | ncl usi ve of
apartment units?

MR BEST: Yes.
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MEMBER ETHERLY: And those units are owned

in your nanes. Correct?

MR BEST: Yes.

MEMBER ETHERLY: Ckay. As is the case
with the tour bus conpany?

MR BEST: Yes.

MEMBER ETHERLY: For the tour bus
oper at i on. Once again, in trying to streanline here,
| wonder if -- | mean, is there anything in the regs
that address that kind of situation where essentially
you are tal king about one entity, one business entity,
that owns and operates all of the uses or all of the
functions on that property?

M5. MONRCE: Can | weigh in?

CHAl RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  Absol utely.

MB. MONRCE: l'm not sure that a rental
office is an alternative use. As Ms. Mtten was
saying, it's still a general office use. | don't see

anything in the regulations that culls out rental
office, although it would be an accessory use to an
apartment building in the right zone. It would be,
but it just says generally any use that would be
incidental to a matter of right use. It doesn't
specify rental office.

CHAlI RPERSON Rl FFI S: Ri ght. And | was
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| ooking at that also. Could this be taken as totally
a use variance for office?

M5. MONRCE: Just office use.

CHAlI RPERSON GRI FFI S: Then what you are
saying is perhaps we don't need to differentiate
bet ween - -

M5. MONRCE: A rental office, right, and
sonme other just general office wuse, particularly
because this building wouldn't be allowed in the zone
anyway with the rental office or otherw se.

CHAlI RPERSON GRI FFI S: Exactly. That was
nmy point initially, that this nmay be an accessory use
all owabl e for an apartnent building, but based on the
fact that this apartnent building can't exist in the
R-1-B, how do we look at it as an acceptabl e accessory
use rather than entirely a use of an office?

MEMBER ETHERLY: It's an interesting
point. | didn't realize that. The apartnment buil ding
itself is nonconform ng?

CHAl RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  That's correct.

MEMBER ETHERLY: Does it matter -- | mean,
just thinking out loud here. Once again the fact that
you have the sane business which operates both the
apartments and the tour bus conpany, presunmably you

are registered with the D C government as that
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busi ness, and that business's hone office is for
purposes of the District governnent probably is your
1801 address? The hone address, which would be 1801
Qis Street, Unit 1.

VMR, BEST: But the license, apartnent
license is for 1801 Qtis Street.

MEMBER ETHERLY: GCkay. |I'mjust trying to
ki nd of work through it. Thank you, M. Chair.

MB. MONRCE Can | just point out,
accessory uses in buildings, for exanple, in R2 it
says other accessory uses customarily incidental to
the wuses permtted in R2 districts wunder this
chapter. It seens to nme, the way it goes, it doesn't
specify rental office or any --

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI'S: No, indeed, and then
the R 1 does not, in addition, spell out, because it's
obviously not anticipated that there would be an
apartrment building init.

VEMBER ZAI DAl N: That's a good question
I nean, let's say for sake of argunent that this
bui I ding changed hands, and they did sonme interior
renovation to the apartnment or sonething happened that
they kicked them into a permt process for the
apartment building and a rental office in the

apartment buil di ng.
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Wul dn't they be right back here in front

of us anyhow, because the apartnent building itself is
nonconform ng? The general question is: Let's say
they were indeed going to use this as a rental office
for the apartnent buil dings. Because it seens to ne
that the majority of the uses in this building are
nonconformng, wouldn't they have to cone back here

for that use anyhow?

I nmean, | don't see how -- if the
apartments are -- and | have not |ooked at the zoning
code here, but if the apartnents are indeed

nonconform ng, and they were going to operate a rena
office for nonconformng apartnments, wouldn't they
have to cone here for a variance?

MB. MONRCE: Yes, | think so, because it
woul d be an expansi on of a nonconform ng use.

MEMBER ZAIDAIN. (kay. So -- Ckay, thank
you.

CHAI RPERSON  GRI FFI S: So what you are
saying is the tw specific types of functions in this
office are aligned in that they both need --

MEMBER ZAI DAl N: Vell, not only that, but
it seens |like, when we get into alternative uses,
unless | hear otherwise from sonebody, the only

alternative use that they could do matter of right is
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a residence, which would call for themto retrofit the
whole building to have the kitchen, etcetera,
etcetera, stuff that we've got on record as being
incredibly difficult to do, because of the history of
t he bui | di ng.

CHAl RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  Ckay.

MEMBER ZAl DAl N; I nmean, that's ny
position currently, and it may change here in a
second. But let's hear fromM. Mtten.

COW SSI ONER M TTEN: No, | just want to
be clear. So the conclusion is that a rental office
is not -- would not be permtted in this particular
apartment buil ding without a use variance.

CHAI RPERSON CGRI FFI S: That's what | was
| ooking for. | could not find it as a matter of
right.

MEMBER ZAl DAI N: Not only that, but the
apartnments aren't matter of right.

M5,  MONRCE: | think, if you were in a
different zone -- For exanple, 331 is accessory uses
in buildings in R 4.

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  Correct.

M.  MONRCE: Ckay. It says other
accessory uses of buildings with structures incidental

to the uses permtted in RA4. You' ve conceded a
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rental office is customarily incidental to the matter
of right use of an apartnent building. Then you
woul dn't need a variance for it.

CHAl RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  Ri ght.

MB. MONRCE: If you didn't consider it as

a customary -- you know, incidental to the matter of
right, you would. | think you have to interpret it.
CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI S: I think it makes

logical sense that we look at this as a single
variance for the general office use in an R 1 resident
zone, and not differentiate the fact of there may be
three different telephone |I|ines that deal with
different issues, but rather look at it as a whole of
general office use.

MEMBER ZAIDAIN. Right. Wll, | nean, and
even nore so, | think what we should look at, if we
are going to look in ternms of alternatives, is what
can they do matter of right? It seens to ne the only
thing they could dois -- | nean, if it's R 1-B, what,
a single famly honme or a flat?

M5. MONRCE: A residence.

MEMBER ZAI DAIN: A resi dence.

M5. MONRCE:  Condom ni um

MEMBER ZAl DAl N: Vel |, regardless, that

seens to ne that it's inpractical to achieve. | nmean,
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if we are going to list uses, alternative uses that
require them just to conme right back in front of this
Board, that doesn't make a | ot of sense to ne.

CHAlI RPERSON GRI FFI S: kay, is there a
consensus then that we pursue this as a use variance
for general office use? Very well. Then let's nove
on. O her governnment reports attendant to this? |
don't have any listed in ny notes.

W do have an ANC report on -- or we do
not have an ANC report. |Is that correct? Do we have
an ANC nenber ?

MR BEST: W have a chair of the ANC

M5. BROADNAX: Good afternoon. | am Norma
Br oadnax.

CHAlI RPERSON GRI FFI S: | am just going to
ask you to turn your mcrophone on. Just touch the
base there. Wat I'lIl have you do -- Touch it again.
It didn't seem to go on. Yes. [f you would turn

yours off, we won't get feedback.

M5. BROADNAX: Good afternoon. | am Nornma
Br oadnax. | am Chairperson of Advisory Neighborhood
Comm ssion 5-A. | amhere to represent 5-A in support

of M. Best's application.
CHAI RPERSON  GRI FFI S: Very well. Was

there an official action by the ANC?
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MB. BROADNAX: This is -- Therein lies the

problem  Through a series of mssteps on the part of
the Chair, this matter was not brought before the
Commssion to take a vote at a public neeting.
However, a mjority of our  Conm ssioners have
indicated to ne that they support the application.

CHAlI RPERSON  GRI FFI S: Ckay. So there
wasn't a publicly advertised neeting and a quorum
present and an official vote taken by the ANC?

M5. BROADNAX: R ght.

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI S: Ckay. Vell, very
wel | . W will take your testinony as person today.
Appreciate you being here, and we will take that under
advi senent , t hat you are in support of t he
application.

Let's go then -- Is there anyone else to
gi ve testinony today, persons present ether in support
or in opposition?

MR THOVAS: Yes. Good afternoon. \%Y%
nane is Tinothy Thonas. | am an ANC Comm ssioner of
5-A-08, which abuts M. Best's property. | picked up
that area due to the re --

CHAl RPERSON GRIFFI'S:  --districting?

MR THOVAS: -- construction of the

awards, and Ms. Broadnax had brought this matter to ny
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attention. W saw and felt the neighbors did not
oppose M. and Ms. Best's project, and we are here in
favor of M. and Ms. Best.

CHAI RPERSON Rl FFI S: Very wel | . So if |
am clear, with the redistricting your single nenber
district has incorporated this parcel ?

MR THOVAS: Well, we are actually across

the street.

CHAI RPERSON GRIFFI'S: Oh, | see. (kay.

MR THOVAS: Across the street.

CHAI RPERSON (Rl FFI S: In great proximty,
5- A-08.

MR THOVAS: That's correct.

CHAI RPERSON Rl FFI S Good. Ckay, M.
Renshaw?

VI CE CHAl RPERSON RENSHAW  Ms. Broadnax or
M. Thomas, we have concluded that the petition that
was submitted in support was an old petition. Veér e
you able to get any signatures or work wth the
Applicant in getting any signatures of those in the
surroundi ng areas that woul d support the request?

M5. BROADNAX: No, we were not thinking in
terns of getting petitions, signatures signed, because
we were caught up in a tinme frane here. You don't

even have a letter fromus with regard to this case.
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So the reason | am here today is to urge
the Board to not delay, because we feel that --
Actually, I'm trying to atone for these mssteps so
that M. Best is not -- M. and Ms. Best are not
further 1inconvenienced, hopefully that this would be
t he case

VICE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW But t he
community hasn't had a chance to speak out in a forum
that your neeting woul d provide.

M5. BROADNAX: That's right. W have not
had t hat .

CHAI RPERSON Rl FFI S: Ckay. Anyt hi ng
further?

VI CE CHAl RPERSON RENSHAW Vell, | was
just reviewing the old order, and it stated that 5-A
was not in support, stating that the Applicant had not
denonstrated practical difficulties or that granting
the application would not be detrinental to the
comunity. But I'm mssing one of the pages, and |
can't reach the conclusions of |aw opinion here,
because |I'm mssing page 5. |If anyone can fill me in
on what the Board stated --

CHAI RPERSON (Rl FFI S: Any ot her questions
from the Board? M. Best, do you have any cross-

exam nation of that testinony that you just heard?
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MR BEST: Yes, and thank you. It was ny

understandi ng, Ms. Renshaw, that initially when | went
before the ANC last tinme in '92, that they initially,
because there was sone m sunderstanding about the
vehicles, and when | had an opportunity to go before
the ANC, they were in support when they realized that
no vehicles -- and further, since | sent out those
| abels notifying the community of this and they
realized | was in the ANC, | they did give ne a call

Maybe it is ny msstep as well, because |
was just kind of going by the fact that nothing
changed, just ny wife and | doing the sanme thing in
the sane building, that | just thought it would stand
to reason that, when they asked nme should they send
letters for nme, | said, well, | don't think we're
going to have any difficulty with this.

| think, because of the redistricting --
but, of course, that was ny single nenber district.
Ckay.

CHAlI RPERSON GRI FFI S: I think we're clear
on exactly what happened. So we can nove on with this.
Just to be absolutely clear, cross-exam nation is you
can ask questions of the people that have just given
testinmony. | don't know if you have any questions for

t hem Ckay. Very well, then we'll take that as a
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clear clarification of where we are and what we are
doing at this point.

Is there anyone else here to give
testinony attendant to this application? |[If not, then
we can turn to the Bests and have any concl uding
remarks that they m ght provide us.

MR BEST: No, | just want to thank you
and just would ask that you grant us our approval.

CHAI RPERSON  GRI FFI S: Very well. Any
guestion of the Board at this tine? Then | would nove
approval of Application 16972 for the use variance to
allow a general office use in the R 1- resident zone
district at premses 3629 18th Street, N E | would
ask for a second.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  Second.

CHAI RPERSON Rl FFI S: Thank you, M.
Renshaw. | think it has been fairly clearly laid out,

first of all, the uniqueness of this, and there are
sever al aspects to that. One, its date of
construction; secondl y, its type of use and
construction, and that goes directly to density,
nmeani ng an apartnment building in an R 1-B zone clearly
couldn't have been built today; the configuration of
the first floor, which then goes even nore

specifically to the wunit essentially that we are
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tal ki ng about, 3629. It is distinctively separated
from being connected to any of the residential --
existing residential use on the first floor.

It was also built and constructed, as the
phot ographs wll show, as sone type of conmmerci al
and/or retail frontage. When first looking at it, |
t hought, well, 38 feet is very deep for a residential
unit, to begin with; but if there were w ndows on the
side, maybe it could be accommobdated with being an
attached piece. I1'mnot sure it is useful or perhaps
even |l egal going all the way back.

Cearly, the layout does not fit for a
residential use. Looking at this and also in this
prior, | do believe that it is an undue hardship to
try and convert that then to a residential unit, which
woul d essentially conpound the nonconformng use of
residential apartment buil di ng anyway.

I think that the hardship of not being
able to put in a general office use has been
substantially addressed. | can go on, but let ne |let
others speak to the notion at this tine. M. Mtten,
did you have sonet hi ng?

COW SSIONER M TTEN; | actually wanted to
propose a friendly anendnment of several conditions.

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  Ckay.
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COW SSI ONER M TTEN: The three conditions

that Ms. Thonas proposed from the Ofice of Planning:

No commercial vehicles will be parked on site; there
shall be no nore than four enployees; the use shall be
l[imted to 3629 18th Street, NE and its current
si ze. Then | would also like to add the first
condition fromthe previous order, which is the office
use of the subject premses shall be limted to the
apartnent nmanagenent office, to the existing --
accessory to the existing apartnent use at 1801 Qis
Street, NE and to the admnistrative offices of A
Tour Conpany.

So | woul d nove those

MEMBER ZAl DAl N: So that neans that, if
there is a change of ownership for -- or if it changes
office use froma tour conpany to whatever else, they
woul d have to conme back? What's the intent there?

CHAI RPERSON (RI FFI S: That woul d be
correct.

COW SSI ONER M TTEN: One of the reasons
why there is a limted anount of adverse inpact if you
have four enployees is because M. and Ms. Best live
there and operate the tour conpany. So unless we want
to address the possible alternative pernutations --

MEMBER ZAI DAIN. | agree.
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COW SSIONER M TTEN: That's why the
speci fic use, | think.
MEMBER ZAI DAIN  Ckay. | support that.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  So do |I.

CHAI RPERSON &Rl FFI S: Yes. | woul d,
absolutely, and I'm glad you pointed that out. Those
are protections that should have been there. | think
it also goes to outside -- It goes to even where we

were |looking at Section 203 with honme occupations,
even that which is less of a burden, but that goes to
how we preserve the residential neighborhood and not -
- and go to protect the residential areas. I think
that it's inportant that we ensure that. M. Renshaw?

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW A guestion
about parking. Now there is a garage attached to this
building in the back. Are there parking spaces for
the two enpl oyees, two ot her enpl oyees?

MR BEST: On the other side of 18th
Street is a park, Taft Park. So there is no hones on
the other side of the street, and usually they are
al ways available. | know the church never has really
any problem W don't have any real concerns when the
church is in session.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  Thank you.

CHAl RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  (Ckay. Anything el se
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on the notion? Coments? Very well. | would ask for
all that are in favor signify by saying Aye. Qpposed?
Very well, we can record the vote.

M5. BAI LEY: The Board has voted to
approve the application with the four conditions
identified by Ms. Mtten. The notion was made by M.
Giffis, seconded by M. Renshaw M. Etherly, M.
Zaidain and Ms. Mtten are in support. Is this a
summary order, M. Chairman?

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW | don't see any
problenms with a summary order, unless Board nenbers
have a difficulty with sumary order

COMM SSI ONER M TTEN: No, but | think
these people deserve tinely delivery of their order
this tine.

CHAI RPERSON Rl FFI S: | ndeed, tinely
delivery, and that will be -- Let's do a summary order
then that would be sufficient. Anything else?

MS. BAI LEY: Not for this norning, M.
Chai r man.

CHAlI RPERSON GRI FFI S: Very well. | w sh
you all a great day. | appreciate everybody's
patience being down here. W had a |ong norning, but
I wish you well, and good luck. This would conclude

then the norning session of 28 January 2003.
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VMR BEST: Do | call you or do you call

me? How do we do this? [I'Il wait for the order

CHAl RPERSON GRIFFI'S:  Don't call ne.

VI CE CHAl RPERSON RENSHAW V¢ owe you
express delivery.

CHAI RPERSON GRIFFI'S: | woul d suggest that
you allow at least -- correct ne if I'm wong -- at
| east two weeks for a summary order, and | would cal
back in two weeks to nmake sure that it is on its way.

This office, in ny experience, although it's been

short, has been excellent in terns of turning things

out. | do not believe that this one will get lost in
the cracks, but one call, just a rem nder, would be a
good i dea.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  You m ght want
to arrange a pick-up of your order and not rely on the
mai | .

(Wher eupon, the foregoing matter went off

the record at 12:33 p.m)
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AFTERNOON SESSI ON

Time: 1:43 p.m

CHAlI RPERSON GRI FFI S: Good afternoon. I
appreci ate everyone's patience. | amgoing to call to
order the 28 January 2003 Public Hearing of the Board
of Zoning Adjustnents, District of Colunbia. M/ nane
is Geoff Giffis. | am Chairperson. M. Anne Renshaw
is with ne, of course, as the Vice Chair, also M.
Etherly to ny right. Representing National Capital
Planning Conm ssion is M. Zaidain, and representing
the Zoning Commssion this afternoon with us is M.
Mtten.

Copi es of today's hearing are available to
you. They are located at the table where you entered
into the hearing room Let ne run through a couple of
gui ck things.

Everyone here present today should be
aware that our public hearings are recorded.
Therefore, we ask people not to engage in any
di sruptive actions or noises in the hearing room
Al so when coming forward to speak to the Board, you
wll need to fill out two w tness cards.

Wtness cards are available to you at the
table as you entered into and the table in front of

us. Those two witness cards are to be delivered to
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the recorder who is sitting to ny right prior to
comng forward to present testinony to the Board.
I would also everyone to turn off cel

phones and beepers so that we also don't have

additional distractions to the proceedings. I will
run through -- W have one case this afternoon, which
is an appeal, which has different procedures and

orders than the special exception and variances. So |
will get into that as we get into the specific case.

The record, of course, after each hearing
will be closed at the conclusion of the hearing. Any
material that is specifically requested by the Board
will be outlined, specified, and the tine and date at
which it should be submtted to the Ofice of Zoning
wll be provided. W wll nake absolutely clear that
everyone has clarity on what they are supposed to do
before we | eave this room

After the submssion of that nmaterial, of
course, the record would be closed, and no other
i nformati on woul d be accepted by the Board.

The Sunshine Act requires that the public
hearing in each case be held in the open and before
the public. The Board nay, however, consistent wth
its rules of procedure and the Sunshine Act, enter

executive session during or after a public hearing on
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a case. This is, of course, for the purposes of
review ng the record and/or deliberating on a case.

Decision of the Board in contested cases
must be based exclusively on the record and,
therefore, we ask, to avoid the appearance to the
contrary, that people present today not engage Board
nmenbers in any conversation.

W will make every effort to conclude this
afternoon's session by six o' clock. I woul d
anticipate we wll take one break, iif not nore
required, during the afternoon.

At this time, | think we can call the
first case unless there's any prelimnary natters
which the Board needs to immediately entertain, and
those matters would be, of course, whether a case wll
or should be heard today, such as requests for
post ponenent, continuance or wthdrawal or whether, in
fact, adequate and proper notice has been given about
t he application.

If you are not prepared to go forward with
the case or you believe that the Board shoul d not hear
the case today, | would ask that you approach the
tabl e. I wll also ask staff if they have any
prelimnary matters for the Board to take up at this

tinme.
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MR DAMARI: | have a prelimnary matter

CHAlI RPERSON GRI FFI S: Two t hi ngs. Fi rst
of all, have a seat. CGet confortable. Turn the
m crophone on, and don't refer to ne as Your Honor.

MR DAMARI: It's -- I"mprobably going to
screw this one up. | wusually am involved in nore
formal proceedings.

I do have one prelimnary matter that
could streanmine the case, | believe.

CHAl RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  Can you just give ne
your nane?

VR. DAMVARI : Tamr Damari . Sorry,
representing the Appellant.

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI'S: | ndeed.

MR DAMARI: | have -- The sense | got in
over heari ng sone conversations is that there is going
to be testinony presented or that testinony is going
to be proffered by various parties here today. It is
ny position and, in fact, | could -- the position of
DCRA in this case, that this case is governed by D.C
Code, Section 6-641.09, which deals with certificates
of occupancy, which states anong other things that
adjudication of any infraction shall be pursuant to
Chapter 18 of Title 2, which in turn states at Section

2-1803.03 that the review ng agency, in this case, the
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BZA, shall nmake a determ nation of each appeal on the
basi s of t he record est abl i shed before the
Adm ni strative Law Judge or Attorney Exam ner

In other words, that there should not --
according to DCRA's own interpretation of the case
and, in fact, ny interpretation of the case as well
that there cannot be any evidence presented today.
This is, in fact, an appeal, and that the Board is
limted to the record established bel ow

CHAI RPERSON &Rl FFI S And how -- You
define the record as that that's already been
subm tted?

MR DAMARI : It's only a few letters.
That's the record.

CHAI RPERSON  CRI FFI S: | ndeed. Does
Cor porati on Counsel have an opinion on that?

MR BUFFG  Well, | guess | would have to
| ook at the appeal comng under 6-641.07 at G as a
nore concise statenent. "The Board of Zoning
Adj ustnent has the power to hear and decide appeals
where it is alleged by Appellant that there is an
error in any or der, requi renent, deci si on,
determ nation or r ef usal made by Inspector of
Bui l dings or the Mayor of the District of Colunbia or

any other admnistrative officer or body in the
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carrying on or enforcenent of any regul ation adopted
pursuant to this subchapter and subchapter 5 of this
chapter.”

So to the extent that the Appellant is
arguing that there was an error in the revocation or
at least the final notice, that would then be before
the Board, and | don't see why you can't have a de
novo hearing on that issue.

VR, DAMARI : | vehenently disagree. | am
reading right now fromthe final notice issued by the
DCRA in this case, which states in the first sentence,
"Pursuant to D.C. Code 2001, Section 6-641.09 and
Title 11, DCOWVR 3203.8(a)," -- which in fact doesn't
exist -- "this is official notice to you that the
Department of Consuner and Regul atory Affairs hereby
revokes your certificate of occupancy."

This is the provision of the Code that was
cited by the DCRA, and it expressly states in that
provision of the Code, which deals with certificates
of occupancy, that you follow the procedures set forth
in Chapter 18 of Title 2, which in turn states that we
are limted to the record.

Now this is their -- This is, frankly -- |
al ways thought this case was governed by 6-641.909,

but in addition, this is DCRA's official notice to ne.
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So | nean, they are, in fact -- | would believe, not
only do we have an agreenent as to what applies here,

but they would be judicially estopped from arguing

ot herwi se.

VMEMBER  ZAl DAI N: Vel |, J ust somne
clarification to M. Buffo's conment. Is it your
position that we can proceed without -- | nean, they

can't have a hearing, but that doesn't stop us form
proceeding w thout the hearing. Do you follow? I
nmean, is it the chicken and the egg scenario that we
are doing? They have to have a hearing, or it can go
either way? Wen | say hearing, |'mreferring to in
front of the ALJ.

MR BUFFO Well, that woul d be DCRA' s own
regs whether or not they can have a hearing, and those
are arguably unclear. But that's not before us
exactly. At least, that's for the Board to determ ne.

The way | read 641.09, vcivil fines,
penalties and fees may be inposed, and that those
woul d be adjudicated under that Chapter 18, Title 2.
This is a revocation. It is neither of those three.

MR DAVMARI: Well, you can -- One can read
it whichever way one wants. This is what -- It is
this provision -- Actually, no. It sets under 6-

641. 09 adjudication of any infraction of this chapter.
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|'ve got it right here.

MR BUFFO There was no infraction
all eged. What was alleged was that --

MR DAMARI: This is what they are saying.

MR BUFFQ -- was that --

COW SSIONER M TTEN: W need to have one
person speak at a tine. That's rule nunber one, for
the record. | think what M. Buffo is saying is this
is unlike a civil infraction appeal which is an appeal
where we act as a court of appeals and there is a
record that's already been established. This is a
different kind of proceeding.

There is no infraction per se. So can you
respond to his concern?

VR DAMVARI : This is what DCRA says has
been violated. | nean, | need notice. Wen they cite
to two provisions, one of which has been repeal ed and
the other one is now being said doesn't apply, how am
| supposed to have notice to prepare for this hearing?

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI S: Ckay. That's point
wel | taken. Do you have copies of that and also the
section cite, 641.9, | believe it was?

MR DAMARI:  Yes.

CHAI RPERSON GRIFFI'S: Ckay. |If you could

hand it to staff, they will make copies, and we'll get
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you your highlighted originals back. Wy don't we get

that? Yes? Corporation Counsel wants to add.

MR BUFFQ | nean, if Appellant w shes to
cone under 641.09, the Board can deci de whether or not
the Appellant properly cane before it wth the right
requested relief. | mean, that is your -- You know,
you may choose anything you want in the regs or in the
Code. If that's your grounds, that's your grounds.

CHAI RPERSON GRIFFIS: Gay. Al | need to
do is review that, but | also want to hear from the
government's representative.

MR GREEN  Good afternoon, M. Chairnman,
nenbers of the Comm ssion. M/ nane is Matthew J.
Geen, Jr. | represent DCRA

It is ny understanding that this body is
not a body of first inpression. It is ny further
understanding that our purpose here today is to
determne whether the appeal set forth by the
Appel lant deals with denonstrating that DCRA acted in
a manner which was clearly erroneous, use of
discretion, or in sone way against the manifest
evi dence presented.

In other words, did or was he entitled to
an appeal froman action taken by the agency? Now --

CHAI RPERSON GRIFFIS:  well, | don't think
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that's in question, whether he is entitled to an
appeal. |Is that what you' re saying?

MR GREEN: No. " m saying that whether
or not his appeal was a tinely filed instrunentality -
- that's what this is about today. W are here to
di scuss whether the action taken by the agency as
evidenced in an August 9, 2002 letter sent to him by
the Chief Admnistrative Law Judge constitutes fina
agency action upon which one can seek relief. That's
what this is about, and whether or not his appeal from
this action was tinely.

CHAI RPERSON Rl FFI S: So if I am
understandi ng you, you are actually going in a little
bit of a different direction, and you are fornulating
a notion to dismss based on tinely subm ssion of an
appeal ?

MR GREEN: I"m saying that, anong other
things, that this appeal is not tinely, and this
appeal --

CHAl RPERSON @RI FFI S: Is that a notion
t hat we shoul d entertain?

MR GREEN.  Well, we didn't -- Yes. Yes,
it is. | will state it as a notion, Your Honor. I'm
sorry, M. Chairman, excuse nme. \Very sorry.

CHAlI RPERSON GRI FFI S: That's okay. ' m
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flattered when it's said. That's not what 1|'m
denmandi ng.

Al right. Vell, before we get a whole
plate load of things that we need to decide -- or
maybe we should load up our entire plate, in which
case | would step back before we get into a lot of
this. | think the Board ought to bring up first any
sort of intervenor status, as we have a request.

In addition, | think it can be clear in
the appeal that we have before us that the ANC woul d
be a party in this. Therefore, I think I would direct

the Board's attention to the subm ssion from Charl es

E. Smith and their representative, M. Brown. M .
Brown, you are representing Charles E. Smith. [Is that
correct?

MR BROM:  Good afternoon. Yes, Patrick
Brown from Geenstein DeLornme & Luchs. I am back
again on behalf of Charles E. Smth, Archstone Real
Estate, which owns the nost imediately adjacent
property, the Van Ness South Apartnent building with
approximately 625 units.

CHAI RPERSON (Rl FFI S: Excel | ent. I think
it's pretty clear on the witten subm ssion. I think
the Board is clear on what we need to look at in terns

of granting or denying that. I would certainly hope
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you would stay at the table and avail yourself for
guestions, if we had any. But let's junp right into
it.

This would fall wunder 3112.15: At the
time of a hearing on an appeal, a Board in its
di scretion and for good cause shown nmay permt a
person to have specific right or interest that will be
affected by action on the appeal to intervene in the
appeal for such general or limted purpose as the
Board may specify.

That is essentially our measuring stick in
looking at this and either granting or denying. I
will hear comments on it. | think it's fairly clear
and laid out, the proximty which goes to the |evel of
effect.

Also in the record and in the subm ssion
that we have before us, there is the issue of estoppel
that is brought up, and I do believe, as we -- if we
| ook at that or we cone to that level, that there may
be an issue of balance and level of that which is --
internms of detrinment or harmthat may be caused.

It seens to be that, if you want a
specific reason for supporting the party status of
Charles E. Smth, would be able to evidence that, if

it is so required.
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Let me hear from others, if they have any

comrent s.

COMM SSI ONER M TTEN: M. Chair, | agree

with your characterization that the intervenor status

woul d be relevant in the event that we reach the issue

of estoppel, and I would -- Inasnuch as we can grant

intervenor status in a narrow or specific way, that we

[imt the participation of the intervenor to the issue

of harm to the public and not sone of

these nore

tangential nmatters that are comng up regarding

procedur e.

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI S: I think that is well

said, and that goes directly to the provisions that we

have, and that is to actually limt, for our purposes,

that level of intervention, if that's

wor d.

the correct

MR BROMN: M. Chairman, and | understand

where the Board appears to be heading.

think I am

slightly concerned, because how we define this case

whi ch we were doing before | cane up here,

to what we are tal ki ng about .

is critical

So | would ask the Board sone |leeway to

participate in that discussion, because

ultimately

that will inmpact ny ability to touch on the issues

that the Board hears and are of interest to ny client.
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CHAl RPERSON @RI FFI S: I would tend to

agr ee. I mean, our anticipation of which direction
this may go in ternms of procedure may be totally
different than the reality and what we get into.

| think that the provision does not limt
us to specifically defining at the beginning what the
exact piece wuld be, but I think the direction and
the initial direction that we are taking Ms. Mtten
has well clarified.

I think we can, in fact, interpret. As I
read this, it is -- we have broad responsibility of
calling in intervenors for any reason that the Board
sees fit. So | would take that under good advi senent
and make sure the Board is clear on M. Brown's
coments? Very well.

VR, BROM: M. Chair, if | could go one
step further. How we define this case -- 1I'm
concerned that M. Danmari seens to -- |I'mhearing it,
and perhaps | can help define what he is presenting to
the Board, is that the Board is Ilimted to |ooking at
the record below, in this case the agency, DCRA

Fol | owi ng that through, based on what he's
said, is because the Appellant in this case did not
timely respond to the notice of revocation, the facts

that were alleged by DCRA were assuned or accepted as
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the facts. So in effect, the only record we have to
review frombelow is the findings of fact that support
t he revocati on.

Based on that -- and |I'm happy to proceed
in that manner -- this is going to be a very short
hearing, because again we are |ooking at the record
from below, and his client was entirely absent from
t hat di scussi on.

Kur i Brothers had tinely notice by
per sonal service. They failed to respond. The fact
that Koo Yuen, who clains to be a real party in
interest, was out of the country is irrelevant. The
occupant and operator of the facility had personal
service notice and failed to respond. End of
di scussi on.

I nmean, | hate to say this, but fanous
| egal doctrine, you snooze, you |ose, and they |ost.
As a result, DCRA had the right and, in fact, the duty
to deemthe facts alleged admtted.

VR DAMARI : Was that a Suprene Court
case, Snooze and Lose?

MR BROM Yes, it was. Yes, it was.

CHAI RPERSON  RI FFI S: Excel | ent. Al
right, | get your point, M. Brown.

MR BROM: It's the only one | renenber
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fromlaw school. So then we are forced to | ook at the
DCRA docunent and their findings of fact, which are
then deened admtted, not subject to challenge, and
based on that record the Board has a fairly narrow --
and we can go through.

I think there are five findings of fact.
W can go through them Again, it's not de novo
revi ew. So we are not going to take testinmony from
M. Damari, and he doesn't appear to have anybody here
to offer testinony, and we go through, and the Board
has to decide item by item whether those findings of
fact are supported based on the record, which is,
quite frankly, several pieces of paper.

CHAI RPERSON CGRI FFI S: Ckay. And let ne
bring up, | think, a pertinent point for the Board for
our clarification. Wen we talk about |ooking at the

record below, this is not a record review. Wuld you

agree?

MR DAMVARI: Wen you say a record review,
I'"'m unclear as to what you nean. I nmean, | would
think it is a record review | mean, you are limted
to the record. That's been ny argunent, the record

being conprised of whatever letters were transmtted
back and forth.

CHAI RPERSON @RI FFI S: In terns of a record
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review, does that not go nore specifically to a civi
infraction that woul d be appeal ed?

MR DAMARI : Vell, that's ny -- My whole
point is that, frankly -- and I've reviewed the regs
and, if soneone could perhaps elucidate this for ne,
I'"d be nore than happy to accept that.

There is no procedure that | can find in
the D.C. Code for revoking a certificate of occupancy.

The only provision of the D.C Code that touches upon
it is, again 6-641.09.

MR BUFFQO | would direct -- |I'm sorry.
M. Chair, do you m nd?

CHAI RPERSON CGRI FFI S: Yes, indeed, and |
think what he is going to bring up i s BOCA

MR BUFFQ That's right, 12-A Section --
Title 12-A Section 18 -- 118.4.6, Notice of
Revocati on, DCRA regs.

VMR DANARI : |"ve actually read that, but
that doesn't provide any procedure. It just says, |

think, that you have to give ten days notice before

any -- So I'mat a |oss, again, because of what -- the
way | interpret the Code and again what DCRA has
cited.

CHAI RPERSON  CRI FFI S: Good, and we're

going to get to the bottom of all that. W've got a
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ot of stuff happening right now. M. Brown, 1'Il
al | ow you one sentence. Wat is it?

MR BROMN If we go back, and again
defi ni ng what has occurred, June 28th --

CHAI RPERSON GRIFFI'S:  (kay. Actually, I'm
going to cut that off at this point, because we have
sonmet hing before us that | think we can decide, and
then nove on. W have a request for intervenor status
and, M. Brown, as you are continuing participation in
this, that may be of great interest to you.

So Board nenbers, can | hear any comments
in opposition to granting the party status to Charles
E. Smith, residential owner/manager of the Van Ness
South Apartnents which are |ocated at 3003 Van Ness
Street, NNW and the Consul ate Apartnents al so on 2950
Van Ness Street, NW Any comments in opposition?

COW SSIONER M TTEN:  No obj ecti on.

CHAI RPERSON @RI FFI S: | would take it as a
consensus unless we need -- and people want to be
definitive, but I would take that as consensus of the

Board that there is no opposition.

Ckay. Having dispensed with that, we wll
then grant the intervenor status to Charles E. Smth
Residential representing those two properties as

| i sted.
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From ny fast taking notes, we have several
things. First of all, we have been handed codes that
were not reviewed by the Board. That is going to need
to take place. Secondly, we have a notion to dismss
based on the non-tinely filing of the appeal.

I would at this point ask if the Board
would follow ne into executive session briefly so that
we can take a nonment to look at 6-641.09, and | am
assum ng that copi es have been provided to others.

MR DAVARI: | have not, no.

CHAI RPERSON Rl FFI S: Ckay. What |I'm
going to ask then, everyone, if they could just neet
at the desk. | will hand this to staff. They wil |l
make copies, provided at the desk, and we will return
after review of this information.

(Whereupon, the foregoing matter went off
the record at 2:06 p.m and went back on the record at
2:32 p.m)

CHAI RPERSON  GRI FFI S: W are ready to
resune. W have -- Board nenbers, what | would Iike
to do is tick off first a couple of things that we
will go through, but | think we need to take up the
i ssue of tineliness.

| would first give an indication -- and it

is through our discussion at this point, our firm
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belief that we are clearly under normal definitions of
timeliness as been established for our procedure.
That would go into the 60 day, not into anything else
that would be nore established in a civil infraction
case notification, and that woul d be several days.

So in nmy looking at the record, and |
woul d hear from other Board nenbers and then | wl|
ask for each of the representatives to address this
i ssue, and we can correct the dates, but | have a date
of conceivably final notice as indicated today August
19, 2002.

Qur records indicate the filing of the
appeal was done on 11 Septenber '02. Now even givVing
a few days latitude in terns of when the final notice
was -- becane aware in ternms of nmmiling and service,
we are still well wthin the 60 days. In fact, the
19th to the 11th, if ny mathematics serve nme, are |ess
t han 60 days.

MR DAVARI : Just that 60 day period is
set forth where? | don't disagree with you that it's
timely. Don't get ne wong.

CHAlI RPERSON CGRI FFI S: Qur regul ations set
forth in a tinely manner things are to be done, and
that has been upheld, in fact -- well, rather, the

definition of the time period was established in a
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court case which was Waste, was it?

MEMBER ZAl DAI N: It was Waste Minhagenent

t hat established it.

MR DAMVARI : Ch, an old client of mne,
actual | y.

CHAI RPERSON GRIFFI'S: Interesting. And so
that is, in fact, what the Board has established in
terms of defining its ow tineliness.

MR, GREEN:  Your Honor, may | be heard?

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  Everyone is going to
be heard.

MR GREEN:  Yes.

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI S: So we are going to
take this procedure in chronology here. D d you have
anything else in terns of the tineliness then?

MR DAMARI: No.

CHAlI RPERSON (Rl FFI S: M. Geen, we are
going to go to you and then, M. Brown, we'll go to
you. I"m sorry. And then, actually, why don't you
i ntroduce yourself for the record so that we have you
on the record at this point.

MR BARD N I"'m Conm ssioner David J.
Bardi n representing ANC 3F, together wi th Conm ssioner
Karen Perry who is a single nmenber district.

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  Indeed. M. Bardin,
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do you want to be heard in this proceedi ngs before or
after M. Brown representing the Charles E. Smth?
"Il give it to you for your decision.

MR BARDIN. | really don't care.

CHAI RPERSON CGRIFFI'S: Gkay. W are going
to hear fromyou and then M. Brown. M. Geen?

MR GREEN. Yes, Your Honor. Let ne just
say sonething. | believe that the Board m sunderstood
nmy request, and perhaps it's because | stated it in a
very inarticulate way. I should have asked for and
been given a summary affirmance. That is a sunmmary
af firmance of what the action was taken by DCRA

W have no quarrel with the tineliness of
filing an appeal with the Board of Zoning Adjustnent
by the Appellant, but we do indicate that this agency
rendered a final decision. And to get to that point,
this respondent at that tine was given an opportunity
to reply to certain agency actions, and in his

response to the agency actions he acted in an untinely

way.
Now | direct your attention to the --
CHAlI RPERSON GRI FFI S: Vell, let's get a
couple of «clarifications. First of all, when you

refer to this agency, you are referring to DCRA?

MR GREEN Departnment of Consumer and
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Regul atory Affairs.

CHAl RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  Very wel |.

MR GREEN. The agency that | represent.

CHAI RPERSON &R FFI S: The action that
wasn't tinely -- Are we going to that you were
anticipating that the Appellant would have dealt wth
DCRA directly?

MR GREEN. It is our position that, once
an agency action is taken -- in this case, a notice of
intent to revoke a certificate of occupancy -- and in
that docunent it states anong other things that you
have to respond and ask for a hearing, and we state
very clearly in that particular docunent, which was
personally served -- W didn't send it by nmail. e
didn'"t send it by carrier pigeon. W personally
served the respondent in this particular instance.

CHAl RPERSON R FFI S: And so you are
saying that there was sone action that should have
happened at DCRA before you cane here?

MR GREEN W are saying that the
respondent should have tinely asked for a hearing. he
did not do this, and consequently, our Chief --

CHAI RPERSON Rl FFI S: A hearing before
who, though?

MR GREEN Before the Departnent of
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Consuner and Regul atory Affairs. He didn't do it.

CHAl RPERSON GRI FFI' S:  Ckay.

MR GREEN. And then what happened was the
Chief Adm nistrative Law Judge, L.C Savannah Little,
rendered a determnation, and she said you did not
respond tinely; consequently, the notice of intent and
any other docunents delivered to you are deened the
agency's action.

W sent a final notice of the agency's
action to the respondent. They did not respond
timely. That's where the tinely question cones in.

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI S: Qui ckly  here,
because what | hear you doing is bringing us down nore
in procedural matters of DCRA, and that would happen
outsi de of what -- outside of today.

So ny question to you is, first and
foremost, do you think that this Board has any
jurisdiction in deciding what happened or the
circunstances? Is there something that is going to
arise out of you telling us all of this --

MR GREEN:  Yes.

CHAI RPERSON GRIFFIS:  -- that wll inpact
us?

MR GREEN:  Yes.

CHAI RPERSON GRIFFI'S:  And what is it? Let
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me hear from our esteened Board nenber.

MEMBER ETHERLY: Yes, M. Chair. | think
we can resolve this very easily. | nmean, it's a good
try, M. Geen, but it's not there.

| understand exactly what you are sayi ng,
but 1 --

MR GREEN: Can you articular it to nake
sure | understand?

VEMBER ETHERLY: Wiat |'m hearing is the
reason why the Appellant received the final notice in
the first place is because, according to the DCRA
notice dated August 19, they didn't respond to the
notice of intent to revoke.

MR GREEN. Absolutely right.

MEMBER ETHERLY: And as a result of the
absence of that response, they then received the final
notice of revocation. That's all fine and well.
That's conpletely an accurate statenent of the facts,
but that in no way, it would be ny opinion, inpacts
the Appellant's ability to still seek an appeal before
this body pursuant to 6-641.07.

MR GREEN | agree. He can seek relief
her e. Qur contention is that there is a certain
standard that nust be met when one seeks relief before

this entity.
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CHAlI RPERSON GRI FFI S: If you are saying

that he is perfectly appropriately here, that's all we
need to hear.

MR GREEN. Yes. Sure.

CHAI RPERSON CGRI FFI S: Unl ess you want to
opt to revisit that procedure and go back to DCRA, in
whi ch case we don't need to hear this at this point.

MR DAMARI: You know, | --

MR GREEN Do you want ne to respond or
do you want himto respond?

CHAlI RPERSON GRI FFI S: I"m going to |eave
that as rhetorical.

MR GREEN. Ch, I'msorry.

MR DAMARI: | have a point that is going
to upset everyone, but if anything, this appeal may be
pr emat ur e.

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  Based on?

MR DAVARI : Based on the fact that this
final notice is not issued by an Admnistrative Law
Judge. It's ny understanding that you have to have a
final order.

CHAI RPERSON (Rl FFI S: Final order from an
Adm ni strative Law Judge?

MR DAVMARI: O an Attorney Examner. [|I'm

not saying -- |I'mjust advising --
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CHAl RPERSON GRIFFI'S:  Wiat's your cite on

t hat ?

MR DAMVARI : That's just ny general
understanding, and |I'm not prepared really to argue
that off the top of ny head.

CHAI RPERSON Rl FFI S: Al right. Let's
keep general understandings for the nonent under
W aps.

MR BROM:. M. Chair, can | interject?

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  Yes, M. Brown?

MR BERGSTEIN. To just nmaybe point out to
the parties that DCRA's regulations indicate that it
is the Director who is authorized to revoke a C of O
Now whet her or not there's been a delegation fromthe
Director to a hearing officer, | don't know but I
think it's very inportant for the parties to focus in
on Section 118 of Title 12-A which sets forth the
procedures for revoking a C of O and which actually do
not nmention a hearing at the DCRA but sinply provide
that any person aggrieved by the action of the
Director granting wi t hhol di ng for r evoki ng a
certificate of occupancy may appeal the action to the
Board of Zoning Adjustnment pursuant to D.C  Code
subsection 5-241(f) which 1is the general appeal

aut hority.
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the Director of DCRA, then the Appellant, i f
aggrieved, has the right, both under the Section 8 of
the Zoning Act which is the BZA provision and, as
acknowl edged by the DCRA regulation, to cone directly
to the Board of Zoni ng Adjustnent.

So | think, if you don't have Section
118.4, it would be very helpful if the parties would
refer to that, because that is the admnistrative
procedures which DCRA pronulgated to govern their
processes for revoking certificates of occupancy, and
those are the regul ati ons, when read together with the
BZA provisions, that the Board, | think, should be
usi ng.

MR BROM: Can | back up. And the
buil ding code, which he cites, is absolutely correct.

A process occurred where notice was given of intent
to revoke, and then the Appellant, the party receiving
it by personal service, had an opportunity to respond
to that notice.

CHAI RPERSON  GRI FFI S: Do we have that
notice? Do you have that notice with you? Can | get
copies up to the Board nenbers, please.

VEMBER ETHERLY: And j ust for

clarification, that would be the June 28, 2002, notice
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of intent.

MR BROMN: Yes, June 27th. Here is a
copy, and that was hand delivered on Kuri Brothers.
What occurred -- and if | could just walk the Board
through this, just so --

CHAI RPERSON (Rl FFI'S:  Just a second. M.
Br own?

VMR,  BROM\: This matter was initiated by
the notice of intent to revoke by the agency, which
was personally served on Kuri Brothers, the actual
operator of the facility.

CHAl RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  Ri ght.

MR BROM: That occurred on, as you have
a copy, June 27 of '02. That provided the Appellant,
Kuri Brothers, 15 days to respond to that.

CHAI RPERSON Rl FFI S: Based on DCRA' s
procedures that are witten somewhere.

MR BROM: That's correct. They failed
to do so, even though they had actual notice. As a
result of that, the agency in making its fina
determ nation --

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  DCRA?

MR BROM: DCRA -- deened, based on an
August 9th letter from the Chief Admnistrative Law

Judge, Ms. Little, which we are having copies nmade --
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deened that, notwithstanding the fact that M. Danari
beyond the 15 day period wote her a letter, said that
it is jurisdictional and you failed to answer in a
tinely manner, the allegations are deened admtted as
they were set forth in the notice of intent to vacate
or revoke, and it Jlays out various charges and
findings of fact.

As a result of that, on August 19th DCRA
issued its final notice revoking the C of O and
telling the Appellant that they had to surrender their
C of QO At that point, the agency has nade their
revocation decision, their final decision, which in
fact the Appellant can appeal here.

W are not saying that the Appellant
didn't appeal the final agency decision in a tinely

manner here. The 60 day WAste Managenent rule is

fine. But what M. Danmari has raised and where we
need to focus is he has indicated that there is not de
novo review, start from the beginning review of the
agency's decision, that being DCRA There is only a
deci sion on the record of how DCRA deci ded.

So taking himat his word, then this Board
is left wth reviewwng the record from the agency
bel ow, which is conprised of the notice of intent to

revoke, arguably M. Damari's tardy letter of July
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22nd - -

MR DAMARI: Damari, by the way.

MR BROM: Damari, sorry -- and the
letter to and fromthe Chief Admnistrative Law Judge,
and then the final notice of revocation. That's the
whol e admi ni strative record bel ow.

As part of that, you have to deem the
facts in the notice of intent to revoke as admtted.
Those are the facts --

CHAI RPERSON GRIFFI'S:  Well, | think we can

cut through this, because ny understanding in

di scussions with the Board -- and | wll hear from
them and also our Corporation Counsel -- is that
actually we will go to a de novo hearing based on 6-

641.07(f) which gives us the jurisdiction to have and
to hear a full appeal on any of the admnistrative
deci sions, and this being that circunstance.

Therefore -- Yes, M. Zaidain?

MEMBER ZAI DAl N Go ahead, finish vyour

sent ence.

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  Go ahead.

MEMBER ZAI DAI N: I guess | understand
where we are. I think everything we've been arguing

about is we've been arguing about DCRA s internal

deci si on nmaki ng processes and how they have gotten to
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the August 19th letter, which is their final decision.
There it is.

As soon as that decision was made --

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  Can they appeal it?

MEMBER ZAl DAl N: It's ny understanding
fromwhat |'ve heard and fromwhat |'ve read, that is
a decision by an admnistrative officer enforcing the
zoni ng regul ati ons.

CHAl RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  Ri ght.

MEMBER ZAIDAIN. So as soon as that fina

determ nation was nade, it's eligible to be appeal ed

to this body.

MR BERGSTEI N: Yes, and | guess -- in
response to this de novo issue -- |I'msorry.

VEMBER ZAl DAl N Vell, let me ask ny two

guestions, because maybe you are getting ready to
answer .

First of all, | don't understand why this
is de novo. I'mnot an attorney. So I'mnot entirely
cl ear on what that phrase neans. The only thing | can
tell is that this should be treated as an appeal to
this body through our normal procedures, which also
leads ne to the next question. Wy do we have to
treat the record below as fact when that is what this

appeal is about?
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W are here to review that decision. Ve
have to determine on our own by whatever nmaterial
evidence gets submtted to us whether or not it is
fact and, if it is fact, then the appeal can be
deci ded.

CHAlI RPERSON GRI FFI S: Very well. Let's
| ook to Corporation Counsel, because the bottom |ine
is, if we go under 07(f), we don't have a record
bel ow.

MR BERGSTEI N: There's two types of
appeal s you hear, de novo appeals and appeals on the
record. Appeals on the record is where you just | ook
at what happened bel ow, and those are civil infraction
appeal s.

CHAl RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  Ri ght.

VMR, BERGSTEI N This cones under genera
jurisdiction to hear appeals of admnistrative actions
of District officials that are based upon the zoning
regul ations. That, you can do de novo, which neans
you have a full hearing.

The fact that DCRA created interna
procedures to have hearings was their choice, and they
certainly can do that, but they can't deprive this
Board, which was created by an act of Congress, of its

own ability to rehear the matter. So that is what is
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bef ore you.

You have an appeal of a decision by the
Director of Departnment of Consuner Regulatory Affairs
to revoke a C of O and the facts and circunstances
that are relevant to that is before you for a full
heari ng.

CHAl RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  Ri ght.

VEMBER ZAl DAI N: So is this case any
different from a case we heard earlier today in terns
of process not being -- Father Flannagan' s?

MR BERGSTEI N There is no difference
bet ween the process that --

MEMBER ZAI DAIN. R ght, process-w se.

MR BERGSTEIN:  Yes.

MEMBER ZAI DAI N: It's the exact sane
t hi ng?

MR BERGSTEIN. It's the exact same thing.

There is no difference between an appeal of a denial
of a Cof Oor revocation of a C of O Same process.

MEMBER ZAl DAI N: So that leads ne to the
thinking of -- W are getting into all these nuances
that | just don't think is relevant. | think we need
to proceed with -- Wether it's today or not is beyond
ne. | think we need to get submssions from the

applicants, collect evidence, and hear the case as we
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do any other appeal that conmes through this agency to
this Board.

CHAI RPERSON GRIFFI'S:  I'min agreenent.

MR BROMN: M. Chair, and | understand.
Were this is inportant is because M. Damari has
rai sed the issue that he wants a narrow heari ng.

VEMBER ZAl DAl N: Wth all due respect to
everybody in this room we're going to sit here all
day arguing about the narrowness or the rel evancy of
evidence. | think we just establish it right now.

MR BROMN:  Because | can anticipate that
the next thing that is going to cone out of M.
Damari's mouth is that testinony that is being given
isn't relevant or should be excluded, and | think the
Board - -

CHAlI RPERSON (Rl FFI S: V'll wait to hear

that again, M. Brown, because | think what has just

been established is that it would be. | think we wll
set to do in this appeal is, in fact, limt that
testinony for its particular relevancy, and I'll bring

up one issue as go in.

In the filings fromthe Appellant, we have
issues of -- going back to what we were kind of
tal king about -- DCRA procedure. I am not convinced

that this Board has jurisdiction over or governance or
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if it's even germane to this appeal all these pieces.

Rather than argue it today, | think we
will entertain any sort of testinony on that, and I
can be briefed -- this Board can be briefed on whether
it is, in fact, germane and that this Board has

jurisdiction.

So | would propose that we nove ahead, and
I would ask, because we wll go right into the
Appellant's case with this, if the participants at
this point need five mnutes to get prepared or are we
ready to go?

VR DAMARI : Actually, | have to address
the determnation that the Board has just nade. I
have no problem going forward with this case on the
nerits. | don't. | nmean, any suggestion to the
contrary is fal se.

| certainly think -- You know, it was ny
intention today to go forward based upon the record
that was presented to the DCRA.

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI S: Let's be very clear
and direct here. Do you need nore tine?

MR DAMVARI : | absolutely do. | would
like to bring in ny client, bring in the evidence, and
we'll --

CHAlI RPERSON GRI FFI S: Ckay. So there it
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is. W have a request --

MR GREEN.  Your Honor.

CHAI RPERSON (Rl FFI S: I"'m going to hear
from everybody. VW don't need to junp. Let's be
rational here. There's only a few of us in the room
and 1'll hear from ny Board first. But let nme be
clear on what specifically we are tal king about now.

There is a delicate request that we m ght
| ook at continuing this. M. Etherly?

MEMBER ETHERLY: Wong assunption. That's
all I have to say. Wong assunption.

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI S: Ckay. Any ot her
Board nmenbers with comments?

MVEMBER ZAl DAl N: What do you nean, w ong
assunpti on?

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI S: He's saying that he

shoul d have been prepared. He showed up here. He
shoul d have been prepared, let's nove forward. Any
comrent s?

MEMBER ETHERLY: Once again, we've spent
the last ten mnutes tal king about, as you noted, M.
Zai dain, that very narrow i ssue of standard of review,
which is a critical issue. |'m hearing from M.
Damari that he banked on the fact that that standard

of review decision was going to go in his favor, and
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he would be held to sinply the record before us which,
according to his argunent, would have been just a
coupl e of letters.

Qur decision is, no, this is going to be a
full fledged vetting of a nunmber of critical issues in
this case. M. Danari's allegations --

MEMBER ZAl DAI N: Vell, | can see your
point, but | don't agree with that, because | think
there was so nmuch confusion, and maybe sone of it was
self-created on some of the parties, but now that we
have decided on what the process is going to be, at
least let's give everybody tine to get their cases
t oget her.

CHAlI RPERSON GRI FFI S: Well, we are going
to hear from ANC. W' ve been through this for a |ong
time.

MR DAMVARI : Can | address that for a
second?

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  Hold on a second. |

have one nore Board nenber that | want to hear from

COW SSIONER M TTEN:. | think on the point
of -- M. Etherly's point that M. Damari just nade a
wong assunption, | think given that we had M. Geen

arguing for the same interpretation and the sane

approach, that we use this as a review of -- a record

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

94

review as opposed to a de novo hearing, that that sort
of -- what do I want to say? -- mtigates against
taking a hard |ine against M. Damari .

W had both sides comng in saying, yeah,
that's the right standard to be -- or the right
procedure to be applying in this case, and now we have
an alternative position comng forward, and then
that's causing M. Damari sone problem because he's
not fully prepared.

So | think that there is sonething to be
said for allowing everyone to get their ducks in a
I OW.

CHAlI RPERSON GRI FFI S: Very well. Q her
Board nenbers?

VI CE CHAlI RPERSON RENSHAW Vell, just --
I'd like to hear from everybody else before | nake a
st at enent .

CHAI RPERSON GRIFFI'S:  Indeed. O course.

M. Geen, is your procedure in order to address?

MR, GREEN Thank you, M. Chairnman. It
woul d appear that a full blown hearing now, in |ight
of what the Appellant's initial request was, 1is
wast age of tinme of everyone.

| realize that this Board has it wthin

its discretion to have a de novo hearing, if it should
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do so, but | think that the record is pretty clear.
Even the Appellant agreed that the record was pretty
clear, that it was one that should be addressed and
dealt with.

I would, therefore, strongly wurge the
Board to consider going with the initial request of
the Appellant, which we certainly go along wth, which
is to review the record.

CHAI RPERSON GRIFFIS: And if not, are you
prepared to ahead today?

MR GREEN. |'m al ways ready, Your Honor.

CHAl RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  Okay. M. Bardin?

MR BARD N M. Chairman and nenbers of
the Board, the ANC has tried to get this case to
deci sion for nonths and perhaps years. W objected in
Novenber to the request M. Damari nmade for a
conti nuance because of a long planned vacation
over seas.

W pointed out he was part of a law firm
He had an associate here. He had a senior partner
who had signed the papers. The Board in its w sdom
chose to give him a continuance anyhow, and here we
are.

Now | want to rem nd you, whatever you do,

of the following: One, the burden is on an Appellant
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in every appeal. Please keep that in mnd. Two, the
duty of this Board to itself and to its credibility in
the community is to get the work done. Three, M.
Damari was supposed to have filed a prehearing
statenent two weeks ago, and he didn't.

MR DAMARI : Wen was | -- No. Wien was |
supposed to --

CHAl RPERSON &Rl FFI S: Let's let him
finish, and then we will get on to the proceedi ngs.

MR BARDI N: M . Chair, my | be
interrupted at the end of ny --

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI'S: CGo ahead.

MR BARDIN. -- remarks instead of during
the mddle of them

CHAI RPERSON &Rl FFI S: M . Bar di n,
conti nue, please.

MR BARDI N And, obviously, it is not
hel pful to this Board and its nenbers, not to nention
the parties on this side of the dais, not to have
their full statenent.

Four, M. Damari has repeatedly said he
has testinony and evidence, but he's never produced it
in any of the hearings we got anywhere close to.

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  Ckay.

MR BARDI N: Now the case of the ANC is

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

97

our Conm ssioner Perry was up all last night preparing
her testinony, and we are ready to go forward. Qur
Conmi ssioner Perry went to the D.C. archives to
research all the facts about this property and the
abuse after abuse after abuse involving this property.

W are ready to go forward. The Appell ant
IS not. The Appellant should be non-suited. The
traditional technique is to say, too bad, too late,
done with, not because their appeal was too |ate, but
because their lack of preparation is too |ate.

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI S: | ndeed. | think we
understand. MR Brown.

MR GREEN: Can | make one ot her
observati on?

CHAI RPERSON (RI FFI'S: No.

MR GREEN: Robi nson v. Howard University.

CHAI RPERSON  GRI FFI S: Is that an
observation or a case cite?

MR GREEN. A case cite.

MR BROMN: M. Chair, | concur with M.
Green and M. Bardin. It's Appellant's burden. Ve
are here. W are ready to go. He never raised any of
t hese procedural issues in the two pages he's filed in
this entire case.

So to conme in here and to plead ignorance
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of where we are -- | think we need to nove forward,
and he can put on whatever case he has. W'IlI|l put on
the case that we have here, which is, quite frankly, a
| ot of people spent a lot of tine, and the Board w |
have what it needs to deci de.

MR DAMARI: Can | address that briefly?

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI'S: Yes.

MR DAMARI : Despite nonths of hearing
that everyone wants to resolve this case on the
nerits, on the substance, which is what |'ve been
hearing fromthe other side for nonths, because of the
procedural norass which has constantly bounced this
case back and forth, I amwlling today with a brief
conti nuance to go forward on the nerits.

DCRA cited to a Code section, and |'ll
repeat it again, that invokes chapter 18 of Title 2
whi ch says you are limted to the record. That was a
reasonable reliance on ny part, relying not only on
what that code section says, but DCRA s position that
it's that code section that governs.

CHAI RPERSON GRIFFI'S:  You are referring to
the August 19 letter?

MR DAMARI:  Yes.

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI S: Vell, in that also

is 6-641.07(f). Wat nmade you conclude to | ook at one
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and not the other?
MR DAMARI : Because it's a general

principle of statutory construction. 6. 641.07(f) --

["1l pull it out in a second -- does not indicate
anywhere -- | don't think the word de novo appears
anywhere in that statute. I"'m looking it up right
now. | could read it to you. It doesn't say de novo.

So when you have a statute that provides
for a specific procedure, i.e., chapter 18 of Title 2
which says you are limted to the record, and 6-
641.07(f) which is silent as to whether it's de novo
or on the record, and --

CHAl RPERSON GRIFFI'S: Wl l, we could spend
a lot of tinme on this, but ny brief reading of 6-
641.09 on which you are relying actually goes to
whether one has a C of O and, actually, stipulates
that one nust have a C of O and that the remedy for
bringing some suit for a property owner that doesn't
have a C of Ois the courts.

| don't see how that fits into us nor do I
want to go back down that road. M/ understanding is

that you have just said that, with a brief recess now,

you could continue today. Is that correct?
MR DAMARI : No, that's not what |[|'m
saying. Wat |I'msaying is at a bare mnimum-- at a
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bare mninum -- ny interpretation of that statute was
reasonabl e. You could say | was wong, but it was
reasonabl e, and that's what they cited to. Ckay?

CHAl RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  Okay. M. Mtten?

COMM SSI ONER M TTEN:  Just on that point,
the section of 6-641.09 that M. Damari is naking
reference to is the last |ine which is adjudication of
any infraction of this chapter shall be pursuant to
Chapter 18 of Title 2. W are back to the original
di scussion with M. Buffo.

This is not an adjudication of an
i nfraction. So then this is not helpful to you, 6-
641.09. So in relying on that in the first paragraph
of the August 19th letter, you would be in error,
because this is not a infraction.

So then you could have |ooked at the
second paragraph of the August 19th letter, which M.
Chairman has directed you to, which is the reference
to 6-641.07(f).

MR, DAMARI: And where does that say that
it's a de novo review?

MR BERGSTEI N The other thing that the
Board mght want to consider is that the Board has
rul es of procedure for appeals.

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI'S: R ght.

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

101
MR BERGSTEIN And 3117.11 indicates that

appeal includes an appellant's case, an admnistrative
officer's case. It also speaks of wtnesses. So one
of the issues that | think the Board mght want to
consider is that its rules of procedure for appeals
contenpl ate a heari ng.

MR DAVARI: Let nme cite the Board to its
previous decision on My 23, 2002. This is the
Board's decision, and | quote --

CHAl RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  On what ?

MR DAVARI: The last tinme we were here.

CHAl RPERSON GRI FFI' S:  Ckay.

MR DAMARI : Bear with nme one second.
Thi s appeal of the ALJ's decision was brought pursuant
to the Departnment of Consunmer and Regulatory Affairs
Gvil Infractions Act. The Board's review is based on
the record established before the ALJ. The Board --
quote -- "shall set aside any order that is"

CHAI RPERSON  (RI FFI S: But that's true.
Cor porati on Counsel can correct ne. W were | ooking
at the ALJ's record. It was --

COW SSI ONER M TTEN, That was a civil
infraction.

CHAI RPERSON  GRI FFI S: It was a civil

infraction and not an appeal brought to us.
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VR DAMARI : But how am | supposed to --

without any reference to a de novo hearing and wth
DCRA specifically referring to a provision?
CHAI RPERSON (RIFFI'S: | don't know how to

answer it anynore than we have already answered,

unl ess Cor porati on Counsel has a better
interpretation. Then I'Il get to you.
MR BERGSTEI N: | think you just have to

determ ne whether or not the Appellant had good faith
reliance on what it was receiving from the District
governnment wth respect to what it believed its
responsibilities were today. I[f you think it was a
good faith reliance and if the parties, other parties,
will not be prejudiced, then that would represent good
cause for a continuance.

I mean, you are essentially being asked to
continue this proceeding, and you need to determne
whet her or not good cause exists and whether or not
there is prejudice to the other parties in granting
t he conti nuance.

CHAlI RPERSON GRI FFI S: Ckay. It's clear.
Hol d on. Let me hear. | don't believe you have
i ntroduced yourself for the record at this point.

MS. PERRY: My nane is Karen Perry from

ANC-3F. I n August when M. Danari filed the appeal, a
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date was set for Novenber. ANC- 3F was here. M.

Geen was here prepared to go forward. A
representative of M. Damari's law firm canme in in
Novenber and requested a delay in the case, and none
of these argunents were raised.

There was no question then as to what
section of the code, what was going to happen here in
January. | think what |I'm saying is you' ve del ayed
this now for, what, nore than two nonths. If M.
Damari had any questions, just as | always contact the
BZA staff, M. Damari could have done the sane thing
or in Novenber argued the points that he is naking

today, in witing or verbally through his law firm

CHAlI RPERSON GRI FFI S: Ckay, | wunderstand
what you're saying. ['"'m not sure it would have been
appropri ate. W didn't even get to this point

previously, but | understand --

MR DAVARI: Let ne raise --

MR GREEN. M. Chairman.

MEMBER ETHERLY: M. Chairman, call the
guestion on this issue, M. Chair.

MR GREEN: M. Chairman. M. Chairman.
May | please be heard? The only thing that | would
ask -- | have instructed nmy colleague to make a phone

call, because | had ny witnesses on call. They are
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com ng via subway. Just give us a few mnutes, and
they will be here, and | think that what M. Danari
should do is to get his cellphone out, go in the
hal I way, and do the sane thing that ny colleague is
doing, and that's call his w tnesses.

CHAlI RPERSON GRI FFI S: That's good advi ce.

Board nmenbers, your pleasure?

MR DAVARI: Can | raise one nore issue?

CHAI RPERSON Rl FFI S: Hold on. Let ne
hear fromny Board. Yes?

COW SSI ONER M TTEN: MR  Chairnman, |
would like to resolve the question that M. Damari has
rai sed, which is how would he know from | ooking at --
because | want us -- However we proceed, | want us to
be fair, and I want what we do to be unchal | engeabl e.

CHAlI RPERSON GRI FFI'S: | ndeed.

COMM SSI ONER M TTEN: And | think that's
what everybody would want. So how would M. Danari
know | ooking at, if he chose to, 6-641.07, that the
type of appeal -- since he wouldn't necessarily go to
our rules of procedure, how would he know that this
was a de novo proceeding as opposed to a record
revi ew?

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  What about the | ast

sentence in that?
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MEMBER ETHERLY: Let me just note in

contenplation of M. Mtten's question, which mght
have been rhetorical, or nmaybe it was an actual
guestion --

COW SSI ONER M TTEN: No, it's an actual

guestion. | don't have the answer. | want soneone to
tell ne.

MEMBER ETHERLY: One, I'Il sinply note
t hat it's very difficult to find a set of

ci rcunst ances where one should get a group of |awers
in the room you're going to be able to conme up with
an unchal |l engeable statenent, because that's what
|awers are -- and | don't nean this disparagingly.
I"'m a nenber of the bar nyself, but that's what
| awyers are taught and instructed to do.
You |l ook for the weak points. You | ook
for the nuances here. | understand exactly where M.
Damari is comng fromin terns of his argunent. I
want him to be clear that | don't think anyone is
suggesting that your interpretation was unreasonabl e.
However, | think it was a calculated risk that also
ran the possibility of perhaps not being accepted in
terns of an argunent.
| hear exactly where you're comng from

Ms. Mtten, and |, too, agree with you that there is
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no clear |anguage in (f), but (f) |eaves enough of, |
believe -- You would have to probably hedge your bet
and be prepared to nove forward if that de novo
guestion just went your way. That's kind of where I'm
comng out on this issue.

It's an outconme that indeed doesn't work
to the advantage of M. Damari, but once again, |I'm
not alleging that it was an unreasonabl e assunption to
make, but it was just a risk that didn't pay off.

CHAl RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  Ckay.

MR DAVARI: Let ne raise --

CHAI RPERSON (Rl FFI S: Actually, hold on
just a nonent, please. M. Mtten, | want to get back
directly to what you were saying. As | |ook at
641.07(f), it begins with appeals to the Board of
Adj ust nent . It tal ks about, going further down, an
adm ni strative deci sion which can be appeal ed, and the
| ast piece of it, the last sentence of that says there
shall be a public hearing on appeal.

COW SSIONER M TTEN: But | guess it
doesn't -- it does not strike me that saying there is

going to be a public hearing where you would hear

argunents, which is what we do in a civil infraction
posture -- that that necessarily neans that it's --
saying that there will be a public hearing does not

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

107

lead in ny mnd necessarily to a de novo.

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI S: So your point is
that could you rely directly on this wthout then
referring to our rules of procedures in the zoning
regul ati ons?

COW SSI ONER M TTEN: | don't Kknow. I
don't have the answer to that.

MEMBER ETHERLY: Once again, | think, you
know, for ny colleagues in terns of responding to this
notion for a continuance, | think Corporation Counsel
laid out the charge appropriately. That is, we are
going to have to take into consideration whether or
not there is going to be undue -- well, | won't even
go there.

CHAl RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  kay.

MR DAMARI: M. Chairman, can | quickly--

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  Hol d on a nonent.

MR DAMARI: |'ve got two points to raise
with respect to that. Nunber one, the assunption of
the Board here is that ny interpretation is wong,
because revocation of a C of O is not an infraction.
That, | understand.

Wiat |'msaying is there is nothing in the
D.C. Code that allows a C of O to be revoked. The

only place you can -- The only category you can put
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that procedure in is wunder 6-641.09, because that
deal s specifically with C of O

By default, | think I have -- | make the
reasonable argunent that it's not entirely clear
whet her -- what procedure governs revocation -- what
provision of the Code governs revocations of C of Q
I don't think there is any. | really don't. And
nunber two --

MR BROMW. M. Chair, can | interject. |
nmean, | think we've gone over that point, and we are
now focused in on whether we go forward and the
bal ance of the issues.

CHAI RPERSON GRIFFI'S:  That's true, but M.
Damari had one nore point. So let nme not interrupt
hi m

MR DAMARI: You know, so then --

MR GREEN M. Chair, 1'd like to respond
also, M. Chair.

MR DAVARI: Then the statenent is nade --

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  Let's not interrupt.
| will get to everybody. So | don't need to be
interrupted or anyone else interrupted demanding to be
heard. We'Ill get to everybody.

MR DAMAR : Then the statement is nade,

well, if you look at the regs and the regs suggest
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that you can present evidence in an appeal. Wll, the
regs suggest you can present evidence at every appeal,
but you don't do that, because you follow the Code.

There is nothing in the regs that limts
the ~circunstances under which you can present
evi dence. So according to that logic, you would be
able to present evidence at every appeal, notice of
infraction, revocation of C of O

There's a reason why evidence is not
presented at the notice of infraction appeals, and
that's because Title 18 of Chapter 2 prevents you from
doing it. And if sonmeone can inform ne of sonething
else -- Everyone is saying that |'m not prepared, but
I"mciting to the law here; and if sonmeone can tell ne
what in the regs Iimts the right to present evidence,
then ny point is well taken, i.e., that if you are
just going to follow the regs, then you should be able
to present evidence at every appeal, which is not the
case.

MR BROMW M. Chairman, | don't think we
are adding anything to the discussion, which is now
whether we are going to go forward. Again, Appellant
has t he burden.

Wen M. Damari filed his appeal, he says

on appeal petitioner contends and will prove, and then
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goes through a laundry list of procedural and factua
guesti ons. So when he filed his appeal, he was
assum ng the burden of proving all these things, and
you prove that by showing up at a hearing wth
W t nesses.

Can | ask -- and the Board has to bal ance
fairness and prejudice, and this has been going on 13
years. It's clear that this is a public safety and
heal th and environnental hazard.

Wen the DCRA revoked the C of O and

instructed the illegal operators to turn in their C of
O they have not done that. They are operating
illegally. 1It's a public safety concern

So putting that at the top of the list of
prejudice to this conmmnity, the property owners and
the residents | represent, the ANC, one, it doesn't

make sense to put this off one nore day.

Two, | think, quite frankly, that if the
Board had any intention whatsoever -- and | think it
woul d be m splaced -- of continuing this matter, quite

frankly, MR Damari's clients should in fact cone in
conpliance with the existing law, surrender their C of
O cease operating and, quite frankly, this Board --
There is no automatic stay based on filing an appeal,

and no stay shoul d be granted.
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So we can -- If the Board, and | think it
woul d be m splaced, were to continue this matter, then
I think the current state of the city's order, which
is in fact turn in your C of O and cease operations,
should be enforced, and this Board should not in any
way entertain a stay. But | think we ought to go
forward, because there are |ife and health issues
i nvol ved here.

CHAl RPERSON GRI FFI S: I ndeed, and that's
well put, and the Board is aware of that now, M.
Brown, if it wasn't before, environnental hazard and
public health. M. Geen, you had sonething you
wanted to say?

MR GREEN Yes, | did, M. Chairnman.
What we have is a situation where the Appellant has
been operating in an outlaw status since June 28 of
2002 up until today, and we are now in 2003.

Now t he question is this. Are we going to
continue this and allow themto operate in that status
because of -- just because? W have a petition for an
appeal. Are we going to address those matters in this
witten petition for appeal or are we going to deal
wi th sonet hing el se?

The  Appel | ant has indicated through

counsel, by what authority can certain actions be
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taken? | nmean, again | direct the attention to 118. 4,
which the Board is famliar with, and it talks of
revocations of certificates of occupancy.

It says, anobng other things, that the
Director is authorized to revoke a certificate of
occupancy pursuant to any of the sections of 118.4.1,
which talks about any certificate of occupancy
previously issued or issued pursuant to Section 118
shall be revoked by the Director after notice if the
actual occupancy does not conformw th that permtted.

That's what we have in this particular
situation. Now, you know, | am concerned about this
matter being -- going both ways. | nean, we are
hearing an inconsistent argunment on the part of the
Appel | ant .

Wat are we going to do here today? Are
we going to deal with the record? Are we going to
deal with de novo? | think that has to clearly be
st at ed. It was our inpression that we were going to
deal with the record, but if that's not what you want
to do, then so be it. But | think that the Conm ssion
has to nmake a determnation as to exactly what it is
that we are, shall we say, defending against as the
appel | ee.

CHAl RPERSON CRI FFI S; I think we have
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absol ute intention of doing that. Ckay, anything el se
to address on this specific thing? Nothing redundant,
of course.

VR DAMARI : | would just say one |ast
t hi ng.

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  One | ast thing.

VR DAVARI : That this will be -- If the
goal of this body and everyone here is to get to this
on the nerits, and we have a situation where both
parties have the sanme assunption of what the standard
of review is, this is going to be through appeals
process for a long tinme, because it's just going to
get bounced up and then bounced back down.

CHAlI RPERSON GRI FFI S: Not just our appea

process, you nean?

VR, DAMARI : It's going to be a prol onged
appeal process, because | -- I'|ll suffice it to say.
CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI S: | ndeed. | think we

are aware. Board nenbers?

(Whereupon, the foregoing matter went off
the record at 3:18 p.m and went back on the record at
3:20 p.m)

Ckay. Under the brief conversation wth
ny Board nenbers, | think it is clear consensus that

this Board holds two things of great inportance.
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First of all is getting on wth this, and we are al
too aware of the critical nature of this for everyone
involved, and it serves no one by delaying this
continually or for an indefinite period of tinmne.

Second, which needs to be balanced on
that, is that hearing this we want to hear the
substance, the nerits. W want to get to the heart of
the matter so that we do have our information
correctly presented to this Board so that we mght be
able to deliberate and we mght be able to get to the
bottom of it.

Wth that bal ance, how do we proceed? W
have just a few hours this afternoon, and | am
reluctant, and | think the Board is with nme, to junp
into this before everyone is absolutely prepared.

So what | would propose we do is set this
for the 11th of February. It does not give a great
amount and undue delay, but rather ensures this Board
that next we neet we wll be very substantive and
direct, and believe ne, | am about to outline exactly
what we will be doing.

I am going to also ask Corporation Counse
to weigh in, in defining what we wll be proceeding
with. Let me just verify that Septenber 11th we have

an opportunity to do this in the norning. I's that
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correct? Wiat did | say? February 11th.

M. My, why don't you reiterate the date
and time for ne.

MR MOY: Ckay. A little note, too. W
can do it February 11th. W have two cases that have
dropped off. Just to remnd the Board that we have a
potentially contentious case in the afternoon.

CHAI RPERSON (Rl FFI S: Let's not worry
about what el se.

MR MOY: Ckay, we're in.

CHAl RPERSON GRIFFI'S: W have the norning
then? It would be the first case in the norning, the
only case in the norning?

MR MOY: No. W have two other cases in
the norning, plus a special neeting case. Al right?

COW SSIONER M TTEN:.  So this woul d be the
third case of the norning.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW That's not
enough tinme, M. Chairman. dearly not enough tine.

COMM SSIONER - M TTEN: M . Chai r man,
perhaps you could ask the parties how many w tnesses
they were planning on calling, and in the interest of
time ask them to nmake detailed subm ssions so that we
woul dn't have to hear extensive testinony.

MEMBER ETHERLY: And while we're working
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through this, M. Chair, let ne just beat a dead horse
here. | realize we are noving forward with the 11th
but let me just be very clear on the record that |
don't support that particular course of action. But
be that as it may, this will be one Board nenber who
will have very little patience on the 11lth for sone
additional yimering and yanmeri ng.

As you said, Corporation Counsel and staff
will be very specific with all of the parties involved
about what we need for the 11th and what we expect to
hear on the 11th. | would caution -- Once again just
as one Board nenber speaking, that | would strongly
caution and encourage all parties to adhere to those
guidelines and dictates, not only for the benefit of
getting to the bottomin this record and resolving the
issues that are brought to bear, but also just for
sanity' sake.

I think we have exhausted a great of tine
paddling our feet in the water here. So |I'm hopef ul
that on February 11th we wll be able to nake
substantial progress. Thank you, M. Chair.

MR MOY: M. Chair, if I my, I'll just
hel p you with your decision. W have appeals every
afternoon through April 1st. So if we don't go with

February 11th, the other option would be any afternoon
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begi nning April 8th.

MR BARD N M. Chairman, the ANC wants
to remind you there is only one party that's obliged
to file a prehearing statenent. That's the Appellant,
not the ANC, not the governnent, not the intervenor
| respectfully request that you inplenent your rules
and require this appellant by Thursday of this week to
file a full and detail ed prehearing statenent.

He told DCRA back in August that they were
ready for a hearing. He told this Board in the appeal
paper in this case that M. Brown read to you that he
was ready for a hearing. He must know who are his
witnesses and what they have to say, what are his
docunents, what he is ready to prove.

If he gives it to you on Thursday, if |
understand the internal procedures of the Board, it
will be delivered to the Board nmenbers so you can | ook
at it over the weekend. And if he gets away wi th not
having to do anything, then everybody w Il again be
wondering what on earth is this appellant up to.

CHAI RPERSON CGRI FFI S: Ckay. | think we
are perfectly prepared to require a prehearing
st at enment . It may not be this Thursday, as let's try
and establish the date, but it will be in sufficient

ti me before our next convening.
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You wanted to object to that, M. Damari?

MR DAVARI : | just --  You Kknow,
everything is -- 1've heard ny nane brought up so nany
times during this hearing. | haven't brought up any
others' counsel's nane -- about that | went on a

vacation to Israel to visit famly nmenbers of mne
t hat have been -- But | don't appreciate it.

CHAl RPERSON  GRI FFI S: Don' t be too
concerned with that.

MR DAMVARI : And | have a right to be

angry, and let me read, because | have been prepared.

MR BROWN: M. Chai r man, this is
irrelevant. | think we need to --
MR DAMARI: | have a right to finish.

CHAl RPERSON GRIFFI'S:  Actually, let's all
just calmdown just a little bit. M. Damari, | don't
think, first of all, the Board takes under great

consideration al comments that are nade and, believe

ne, it is ny mstake if I haven' t st opped
i nappropriate conmments. |"ve tried to junp in as |
can.

I do not think the Board has been
persuaded or is noved by nunmerous comments that were
actually not germane to our proceedings, and | think

we are all very focused on what is gernman.
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You wanted to cite sonmething about a
pr eheari ng subm ssi on?

MR DAMARI : | just want to say -- Yes,
and | apologize for losing it. It says that no |ater
than 14 days before the date of the hearing, the
applicant shall file with the Board any additional
statenments, informations, briefs, reports, plans or
other material that the applicant may wish to offer
into evidence at the hearing.

I was not planning on offering any
evi dence into this heari ng, because of ny
interpretation of the Code. That's why | didn't file
anyt hi ng.

CHAl RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  Ri ght.

MR DAVMARI: It was certainly not -- | was
famliar with the reg, and it <certainly was not
i nadvertent on ny part.

CHAI RPERSON GRIFFI'S:  Indeed, and | don't
think anyone is faulting you for that, but | think
with ny interpretation of what we wll -- as we |ook
at what the ANC is saying, as we set this for a date,
we wll give you enough tine to put together that
subm ssion, and we will have that in the record.

That's why | nention it, and it wll

probably not be by Thursday. But let ne hear sone
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nore dates. | do not want to cramthis in.
April 8th is in the afternoon, gives us
the entire afternoon. |Is that correct?

MR MOY: Yes, sir.

CHAl RPERSON GRIFFI'S: That's where we | eft

of f ?

MR MOY: Yes.

MR BROMW M. Chairman, | think that's -
- | mean, | understand the Board's |ogistics, but that

-- W've gone alnost a full year since the revocation,
and there are legitimate public safety and health
I ssues. Quite frankly, this Appellant has already
been ordered to turn in their certificate of occupancy
and cease operations, and a year beyond that we are
still not going to be at the hearing, let alone the
deci si on stage.

So | think there is some urgency here.

CHAlI RPERSON GRI FFI S: | understand your
poi nt exactly. W have two options, as | see it, and
one | don't favor strongly. That is, we do this
pi eceneal and that we fit you in with an hour that we
have next week and an hour follow ng that, and then an
hour three weeks from now. That puts a heck of a |ot
of burden, | think, on all of you, not to nention on

the Board itself being able to keep up to date in the
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nuner ous cases that we go through. Therefore --

COW SSIONER M TTEN: M. Chair.

CHAlI RPERSON GRI FFI S: -- | clearly think
that it's unfortunate we are at the situation we are
today, but we are. And so -- Ms. Mtten.

COW SSI ONER M TTEN: Just on the urgency

matter, | just want to be sure | understood what M.
Brown just said. These people -- Because there is no
stay, they are operating illegally, because their

certificate of occupancy has been revoked. Correct?

MR BROM: That's correct, and --

MR BARD N That's right. That is
absol utely right.

COW SSI ONER M TTEN: Ckay. So there is
nothing the Board can do to conpel these people to
stop operation. That's an enforcenent issue, and so
if at this point in tine they are nmeant to not be
operating, that is for DCRA or the police or sonebody
to sol ve that problem

"Il defer to the Chairman as to how he
wants to handle this, but I nean, if you are talking
about since June or July or August or whenever, that's
a serious enforcenent problemthat whatever we do here
isn"t going to change.

MR BARD N Wth respect, M. Chairnan,
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M. Brown suggested to you, and the ANC supports him

that if you are going to grant a continuance to give
t he Appellant one nore chance to put together a case,
then make it contingent, conditional, by condition of
this Board on the Appellant agreeing to obey the
revocation of the certificate of occupancy.

CHAI RPERSON GRIFFI'S:  |I'mnot sure --

MR BARD N | think you have that

authority. You may --

CHAI RPERSON CRI FFI S: |''m not sure we do
have.

MR, BARDI N You may choose to exercise
it. You may choose not to, but we respectfully

request that the Conmmi ssion set it out and vote on it.

CHAI RPERSON  GRI FFI S: To put it in
perspective, | think the Board coul d request that, but
again it goes to what Ms. Mtten is saying. W have
no jurisdiction to enforce it. They could, frankly,
tell us anything they want.

I"mgoing to ask ny Corporation Counsel --

MR BARDIN. You have jurisdiction to deny
t he conti nuance.

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  Yes, indeed

MR BERGSTEI N, | concur with the Board.

In fact, the section that's been tal ked about a |ot,
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6.641.09, authorizes any citizen especially damaged to
go into Superior Court and seek an injunction against
this use. So it also would authorize DCRA to take
enforcenent actions against this facility.

So what the Board has is a renedy that has
been provided in the scenario that has not been
utilized, and the responsibility for enforcing the C
of O laws lies with DCRA, and citizens are given a
speci al power under the Act to do it thensel ves.

So the Board doesn't have that enforcenent
responsibility.

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI S: Ckay, let's | ook at
the 8th of April.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW M. Chai r man.

CHAl RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  Yes, Ms. Renshaw.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  Coul d we direct
our attention to next -- February 25th in the
af t er noon. It looks |like we've got one case, and it
says all afternoon, but |I'm questioning whether or not

that is going to take all afternoon.

CHAI RPERSON (Rl FFI S: Yes, | think that
wll take a substantial anount of the afternoon. W
could hear part of the appeal. | just don't know.

MR DAMARI : Your Honor, | am certainly

willing to proceed, to the extent possible, on the
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11t h. Il just want to make that clear. | want to
avoid collateral litigation related to this, which nmay
occur if, you know, there is a situation in D.C
Superior Court and stuff like that, because | sense
threat being | evied.

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI'S: | under st and.

MR DAVARI : And I'd rather just get it
resolved on the nerits. If it can be on the 11th,
then I'"'mready, willing and abl e.

CHAlI RPERSON CGRI FFI S: There is absolutely
no way on the 11th.

M5. PERRY;, M. Giffis?

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  Yes?

M5. PERRY: It is ny understanding, and it
m ght need to be verified, that the Sheridan School is
on the 25th. It's one of your cases.

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  Yes, in the norning.

M5. PERRY: It's very likely that that is
going to be postponed at the request of the Sheridan
School and wth a consensus from the single nenber
di strict ANC  Conmi ssi oner. So that is one
possibility, if that works; and if that does happen,
but that's ny understandi ng. A continuance is being
asked for.

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI'S: R ght.
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MR GREEN M . Chair man.

CHAI RPERSON GRIFFI'S:  Yes? M. G een.

MR GREEN. Thank you. | just want to say
that | don't intend to put on a nmajor case, and |
think that | can do it in an hour.

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  Ckay.

MR GREEN. If that will help

M5. PERRY: My testinony is not going to
be nore than five pages.

CHAlI RPERSON GRI FFI S: Ckay. This is not
going to be held to, and believe nme, |'m going
somewhere. M. Damari, do you have an estimate of how
much tinme you need to present your case?

MR DAVARI: Well, obviously, I"'mgoing to
have the right to cross, and that's going to be
exer ci sed.

CHAI RPERSON Rl FFI S: Just your case
presentation. Can you do it in an hour?

MR DAMARI: Actually, it would be rather
short. | don't really think there's nuch.

CHAI RPERSON Rl FFI S I think what we
would do is, in fact, as we start looking at this, we
woul d set 45 mnutes for the presentation of the case.

That, of course, does not include cross-exam nation.

But let nme put this now in perspective, and this is
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where |'m going, M. G een, and | absol utely
appreci ate your bringing that up.

Forty-five, 45 and 45 is a little over two
hours, and two hours in the norning, as we start at
9:30 and we end at 12:00 and | have two other cases --
there is no two hours to be put in there, and that's
where ny difficulty goes with the 11th. That's why
I"'mbeing -- and even if a case drops off, we have two
hour s.

| say we set this for the 8th of April.
Now let's get to the specifics of what we are doing
when we get there.

Clearly, we are going to have a prehearing
statenment -- a prehearing submssion, | am going to
say, put in by M. Danari. That will be -- Do you
have any difficulty putting it in before 14 days?

MR DAMARI : No.

CHAlI RPERSON GRI FFI S: In which case, give
me an indication of how long you need to, in the nost
expedi ti ous manner, put that together for subm ssion?

MR DAMARI : Shouldn't be a problem
Before February 20th? |Is that acceptabl e?

CHAl RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  Ckay. February 20th
i s what day?

MR DAMARI: O thereabouts.
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CHAI RPERSON (Rl FFI S: February 20th is a

Thursday? Ckay, why don't we do it to the end of that
week, February 21st, close of business on that Friday.
That's reasonabl e?

MR DAMARI : Yes.

CHAI RPERSON @RI FFI S: Ckay, excellent.
Yes, indeed, and the staff is going to reiterate
everything that | mss, but clearly, that information

is served on everybody that is participating in this
case, in which case we nake sure that you have all of
their service addresses which should be part of the

record. Ckay.

VICE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW And, M.
Chairman, there will be no further continuance from
t hat point.

CHAI RPERSON  GRI FFI S: That's absolutely
correct.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  Good.

COW SSI ONER M TTEN: M. Chairman, could
| al so make a request?

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI'S: Yes.

COW SSI ONER M TTEN: There are nunerous
itens that are cited in the petition for appeal that
deal with procedural -- DCRA procedures.

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  Excel l ent, vyes.
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COW SSI ONER M TTEN: And | would like to

have the Appellant and the appellee and the ANC and
the intervenor, if they choose to, brief the Board on
whet her the Board actually has jurisdiction over these
many procedural issues that have been raised in the
petition.

CHAlI RPERSON GRI FFI S: Good, and what you
want is a witten briefing submtted into the Board.
Actually, it goes directly to whether it's germane for
us to hear any of these issues. |Is that clear?

MEMBER ZAl DAl N Can we discuss that
real ly quick?

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI' S:  Ckay.

MVEMBER ZAl DAl N | see a replay of today
occurring again if we go down that road. | nean, is
there still sonme question in the Board's mnd that --

CHAI RPERSON GRIFFI'S:  This is why | think

we need to have it clarified, M. Zaidain. I think
Ms. Mtten is right on. In the petition for appeal
that we have now submtted, it may change, but if

these issues continue to be brought to the Board,
conceivably we are going to hear testinony and we are
going to hear even witnesses on it, and | think M.
Mtten is trying to cut that off early, if we have a

witten subm ssion briefing us on why we should hear
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Concei vably, we could show up on the 8th
and decide that we won't, because we now wll have
been briefed by the other side.

MEMBER ZAIDAIN. Wl |, and you are talking
about the DCRA internal procedures?

CHAlI RPERSON GRI FFI S: Exactly. If you
look at the petition for appeal that was Exhibit
Nunber 2, there are no |less than five --

MEMBER ZAl DAl N: | understand that, and
I"mtrying to cut it off even nore by saying | thought
it was decided here today, and | thought we had
concurrence that this was an appeal of an
adm nistrative officer, and the only procedures that
we need to deal with are those in 3100 of the zoning
regul ati ons.

CHAlI RPERSON  GRI FFI S: Ckay. | do not
think we took formal action on it, but if you were

cl ose enough to take formal action on it now being

briefed will only bring us closer. On the 8th we
could possibly do it as a prelimnary nmatter. In
fact, | think we should take it wup and neke a
deci si on.

MEMBER ZAIDAIN. W really need to get to

the merits of the case. That urgency has been
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established here, and | would -- | nean, | think I
speak for everybody. W would all be really agitated
if we went back down a procedural road again.

CHAlI RPERSON &Rl FFI S: Ckay, good.
Everyone clear on that? W wll reiterate, unless
there's inmedi ate questions on it. M. Geen?

MR GREEN: You know, if you want us to
brief the five issues that he has raised in his
petition, and if you are going to hear these argunents
for the first time, | mght go along wth your
position. But the only problem | have with it is that
not only is it an instant replay of what has taken
pl ace today, but it's ny understanding that you are
going to consider this matter de novo.

W are going to start. W are going to
have w tnesses. W are going to talk about this
t hi ng.

CHAI RPERSON GRIFFI'S:  That's right.

MR CGREEN So then what's the point in
dealing with this appeal in terns of preparing briefs
for this point. W should be -- If we are going to
brief something, we should be briefing sonme other
i ssues, sonething that's not invol ved.

MR DAMVARI : | agree with M. Geen on

this one.
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COMM SSI ONER M TTEN: Vell, then are you

wi t hdrawi ng those bases for your appeal? | nean, you
could save us all a lot of -- | nean, M. Geen is
saying this is a waste of tine to talk about; you
raised it on appeal. So we have to confront it one
way or the other. |If you are agreeing with M. Geen,
then just tell us which ones of these drop out.

MR DAMARI: | agree. | don't like to --
| do feel -- It creates a bit of a dilemma, because |

do feel that going forward with a de novo review -- |

need to think about that strategically, and | can
advise the Board within -- | just need to speak to ny
client about that one. Wthin 24 hours, and | can

advise M. Geen within 24 hours as to whether we are
wlling to wthdraw those.

VMR, BROM Can | nmake a suggestion, and
where it typically happens in a prehearing statenent
is -- and whether it's an applicant or an appellant,
you lay out the four corners of your case. You list
your W tnesses. So that | think, and particularly
since we have time to do that, that that is the best
place for M. Damari to do that.

Basically, we are going to be |ooking for
his prehearing statenent to define those issues,

procedural or factual or otherw se, that he thinks are
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still alive and well.
CHAl RPERSON  GRI FFI S: Vel said, M.
Brown, and we will have -- we will open the record for

an opportunity, if you want to submt briefings that
would Iimt that discussion in the appeal, and we w |
be able to take a | ook at that. Does that nake sense?

MR BROMW: \Well, what I'd like to do, and
I think the other parties, is we wll wait until
February 21st --

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  Under st andabl e.

MR BROMN: -- and then | think, if we
woul d be all owed to respond --

CHAlI RPERSON GRI FFI S: I"m giving you the
opportunity to respond in witing before the hearing
IS what it is.

VR, BROMN Yes. Typically, it's seven
days, but then --

CHAI RPERSON (RIFFIS: W are going to set
a whol e new schedule for this one, because this is so
unique. |Is that clear to you, M. Damari?

MR DAMVARI: Yes, that's fine.

CHAl RPERSON GRI FFI'S: Ckay, excellent. I
think that's a good point. No sense in hashing out.

MR BARDIN. That makes sense to the ANC

too, M. Chairman. Do you have a tinme of day on the
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8th of April when this hearing is set?

CHAlI RPERSON GRI FFI S: M/ understanding is
we are looking at the entire afternoon, starting at
one 0'cl ock. Is that right, M. My? Ckay.
Cor poration Counsel want to give further guidance on
the structure of what wll be done on the 8th of
April, '03?

MR, BERGSTEIN. | would just want to focus
the parties on the contention in the notice of
proposed suspension that Departnent of Consuner and
Regul atory Affairs created a zoning category called
aut onotive service center.

So the DCRA seens not to be contesting the
validity of the issuance of the C of O but whether or
not the activities that were engaged in by the
Appellant fall outside the scope of an autonotive
service center as DCRA created that category. That
seens to be what the issues are on this appeal in
ternms of the substantive issue.

If the parties disagree, perhaps that
di scussion could occur now. But that seens to be the
scope of the substantive argunent. Then there's
argunents to follow, but DCRA seens to be indicating
in notice of final rulenmaking that the actual issuance

of a Cof Ofor autonotive service center was correct,
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and the only issue is whether or not the activities of
the Appellant fall outside the scope of the term
aut onoti ve service center

M5. PERRY: Excuse nme for a mnute.
There's been an adjudicating Ilaw judge decision
rendered on that issue.

MR BERGSTEIN. Wich is interesting, but
apparently DCRA's official position is they now
di sagree with that. That's why |I'm pointing it out,
that this was issued after that ALJ decision, and as |
am reading this, they concede the validity of the
actual ground for the revocation as operating outside
the scope of a Cof O not that a C of O was issued by
m stake, which is a ground for revocation, but that
they are operating outside the scope of the C of O

So that seens to be the ground of the
revocation, and the response of the Appellant is, no,
what they are doing is wthin the scope of an
aut onoti ve service center

MR BARDI N M. Chairman, the ANC reads
t hat docunent differently from di sti ngui shed
Cor porati on Counsel . W believe that what DCRA was
saying is exactly consistent with what the ALJ had
rul ed previously. There is no such category. There

is no such category. It was sinply verbiage to try to
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cover sonmething else, and what these people were
doing, in fact, is not allowed under the zoning
regul ations. So --

CHAI RPERSON  GRI FFI S: So what is your
interpretation directly of the grounds for the
revocation of the Cof O? Was it that it was --

M5. PERRY: | think ny understanding is
that the C of O that was done for the, quote,
“autonobil e service center," that even that -- that,
based on the definition DCRA wused, which was
aut onobi | e sales, accessories sales, like that, that
they exceeded that, and that it is in fact a repair
gar age.

CHAlI RPERSON GRI FFI S: But it's saying the
sanme thing that --

MR DAMARI: You're saying the sane three
t hi ngs, | think.

M5. PERRY: No.

MR DAMARI : Ckay. | would like to know
what the position is.

CHAI RPERSON GRIFFIS: Right. W are going
to explore this for ten mnutes, because this is going
to clear up an awful lot of what we are going to be
doing on the 8th. So | want to hear from everybody,

and M. Geen is going to have a very definitive
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sentence on this also, | hope.

What | just heard -- and |I'm not clear on
what the ANC just stated of what their interpretation
of the grounds for the revocation of the certificate
of occupancy, because | heard error, and | also heard
beyond the scope. Do you want to just restate what
you had nenti oned?

M5. PERRY: | think, in the notice of
intent that DCRA issued, it's fairly clear. It says
at the time of the certificate of occupancy's
issuance, you inforned the Departnment that the
corporation's intent was to sell snmall autonotive
parts and make installations of same. The Departnent
created the category of autonobile service center to
facilitate your efforts. This facilitation did not
include or permt any nmajor autonotive engine, body
wor k or ot her autonotive garage function.

CHAl RPERSON GRI FFI' S:  Ckay.

M5. PERRY: Then it goes on to say, by
making major repairs and doing engine work, you have

oper at ed outsi de the scope.

CHAl RPERSON  RI FFI S: So outside the
scope. You are in concurrence then wth the
Cor poration Counsel. Maybe | should also be directive

in terns of looking at the BOCA 12-A 18.4, because
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these outline the specific reasons for revocation of
certificates of occupancy.

I nean, clearly, it could be as 18.4.3.
It could be issued in error or, as has now been also
indicated, it could have been issued because of the
operation was outside the scope, as defined in the C
of O M. Geen, did you have --

CHAI RPERSON Rl FFI S: M. Giffis. M.
G een, one second. Just so there is no confusion,
ANC-3F is going to argue that the zoning adm nistrator
that created this category did not have the authority
to create a new category in the zoning regs.

CHAI RPERSON GRIFFI'S: And that would fall

MS. PERRY: Just so we are clear, we are
going to nmake that point.

CHAI RPERSON (RI FFI S: So let me be clear
in how you articulate that, because | think, if | am
understanding you, t hat does go to that t he
certificate was issued in error, and then you wll
establish what that error was. Very well.

MR BARDI N M. Chairman, but from a
| awyer's point of view --

CHAlI RPERSON GRI FFI S: Hold on. Actually,

I"ve interrupted you, and your mke is off. Ms.
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Mtten, if you would |like to proceed.

COW SSIONER M TTEN: | just want to
follow up on the point that M. Perry just raised,
because if the grounds for the appeal are that the
Kuri Brothers were operating outside the scope of
their certificate of occupancy, then it's not going to
be relevant to hear testinony about the certificate of
occupancy being issued in error, because that is not
t he grounds for the appeal.

CHAI RPERSON &Rl FFI S Ri ght . Al 1I'm
trying to do is briefly flesh out, which | said we had
about ten mnutes, of which you have about four nore
mnutes left - - briefly flesh out everybody's
under st andi ng. And clearly, this was just delivered
to ne in terns of the notice of intent to revoke, and
I'"ve read it through, and |I'm not clear exactly what
it's saying.

Now | haven't taken the exact tine to do
that, and that's why 1'm asking each what their
interpretation is. So, yes?

MR BARDI N: M. Chair, from a |awer's
point of view, |'m convinced that you will find that
this issue that we are discussing wll not be rel evant
or helpful to your decision; because | can't inagine

that Appellant is going to try to show as a natter of
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fact that the work being done in the 21 bays is sinply

incidental to installing things that people buy.

So it's a very interesting hypothetical
question, but -- and we take the position that there
was no such category they could have issued.

CHAl RPERSON GRIFFI'S:  Ri ght.

MR BARD N But the fact -- You have to
decide cases in terns of the facts of the case.
You're not witing |aws here. You're not passing
regul ati ons.

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI'S: | agree.

MR BARD N You are not the Zoning
Conmi ssi on. So | don't think anything is going to
turn on that issue that you are now di scussing.

CHAI RPERSON CRIFFIS: It is going to turn
on it, because the pertinence of what the appeal is
based on goes to what the intent -- why the
certificate of occupancy was actually revoked, and
maybe | am wasting people's tinme, but | am not clear
on this, what the definitive element is that will be
t he substance of the appeal. And that is --

MR BARDIN. As | --

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI S: Let nme just hear
fromM. Geen briefly. Then I'll stop this.

MR GREEN Al right. Again, and |
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direct the Board's attention to the notice of intent
to revoke the certificate of occupancy.

What took place was sinply an attenpt at
accommodating a business nerchant. In this particular
instance, we have sonething called an autonotive
service center at the premses, and it was the
understandi ng between what was represented to the
agency by the Appellant that he wanted to install and
sel | smal | auto parts, and at that tine the
understanding was, well, maybe a light bulb here or
there, and that was it.

CHAI RPERSON  GRI FFI S: Ckay. W t hout
getting too far into a ot of detail.

MR GREEN.  Yes, | understand. Now doi ng
maj or auto engine repair work did not fall within the
scope of this understanding. Consequently, we have
the issuance of this notice of intent to revoke the
certificate of occupancy.

CHAl RPERSON  GRI FFI S: Because of the
operating outside the scope?

MR GREEN. He operated outside the scope.

CHAlI RPERSON GRI FFI S: Ckay, that's all |
need.

MR GREEN. That's it.

CHAI RPERSON (Rl FFI S: Good. Everyone
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confused? ay. | think we are done today. W wll
reiterate everything, starting with M. My is going
to reiterate the date when we are showi ng up, and then
I wll -- 1 think we've been fairly clear, but I wll
take last mnute clarifications, just to make sure.

M. My, if you would not m nd.

MR MOY: Not at all. >From what |'m
hearing, then working backwards, | guess, we wll neet
again on the afternoon of April 8th at one o'clock.
So the entire afternoon will be earmarked for this

case.

The second thing is that the prehearing
subm ssion docunents would be submtted by M. Danari
on February 21st. Correct?

MR DAMARI: Yes.

MR MOY: Then after that, staff is
uncl ear where we are left with in ternms of a witten
brief on various procedures, point A Then point B,
any further information on the «certificate of
revocation of the C of Q Yes? No? Trying to get
nore specific in terns of what the Board is asking
for.

MR BARDI N | thought under the rules,
M. Chairman --

CHAlI RPERSON  CRI FFI S: Hold on just a
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noment . ["m sorry, M. My. I think what you just
ask for is we were going to ask for subm ssions on why
the C of O -- clarification on the revocation. No.
No, no, no, none of that.

MR MOY: Fine.

M5. BAILEY: M. Chairnman, were you going
to give the ANC and M. Geen an opportunity to
respond to the prehearing statenent of M. Damari?

CHAl RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  That's correct.

MR BARDIN. | thought, MR Chairman, that
the rules provide for that and that we have until -- |
thought it was a week before the hearing to respond to
t he prehearing statenent, and we --

CHAl RPERSON  (RI FFI S: That's correct.
W're not stopping you from that. W are just going
to change the timng of that.

MR MOY: | wasn't conpleted yet. | just
wanted clarification on it.

CHAlI RPERSON  GRI FFI S: Ckay, let's Kkeep
goi ng.

MR MOY: So having said that, then in
terns of any responses to the prehearing statenment, |
woul d give -- because of the uniqueness of this case,
have that submtted March 14th. Wuld that be

sufficient tine?
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CHAI RPERSON (Rl FFI S: Who are you asking

t hat ?

MR BROM: Responses to the Appellant's
prehearing statenment. Correct?

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI'S: Correct.

MR MOY: Correct.

M5. PERRY: Are you saying March 14th for
t hat ?

MR MOY: Yes.

CHAl RPERSON GRI FFI'S:  Yes. Wy the 14th?

M5. PERRY: | think the ANC is normally
seven days before the hearing.

MR DAMARI : | have no objection to
what ever they want to file.

M5. PERRY: And if the hearing is April

8t h- -

CHAI RPERSON GRIFFI'S:  That's fine. Seven
days before the hearing. VW don't need to reinvent
everyt hi ng.

MR MOY: Ckay, that's fine then

CHAl RPERSON R FFI S: Good. So we are
having rescheduled the submssion is established.
W'll have the responses to the subm ssion, and then
we'll be here on the 8th of April.

Ckay, once we get here on the 8th of
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April, this wll the order of procedure. First of
all, we are going to have the Appellant's case. In
that case, he is going to be limted to 45 m nutes.
W will run the clock on that. Anything less than
that would be fantastic.

Then we'll go to the Admnistrative
Oficer's case. Again, there will be the tinme that

the Appellant's case was. The case for the owner or

oper at or of the property to -- Vel |, that's
i nteresting. The ANC will also be given equal tine.
W wll have equal tine between the intervenor, the

Appel l ant and the District representative.

W wll then have an opportunity for
rebuttal and cl osing statenent by you.

MR DAMARI : That 45 mnutes, does that
include tine for cross-exam nation?

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI'S: Cross-exam nation or
questions from the Board do not count toward that 45
m nut es.

MR DAMARI: Ckay. And rebuttal? Ckay.

CHAI RPERSON  GRI FFI S: Everybody clear?
Anyone have questions on dates, subm ssions?

VR DAMARI : I have a question that's
unrelated to dates. That is | tend to take a rather

stringent view of hearsay, and | don't know to what
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extent -- hearsay -- and | don't know to what extent
this body does or does not.

I  know, obviously, it's sonmewhat of a
nebul ous question, but nmaybe soneone could give ne
some -- For exanple, are docunents wthout -- Can
docunents be admtted -- Can hearsay statenents
generally be admtted? Can docunents that are hearsay
be admtted, etcetera?

CHAI RPERSON GRIFFIS:  Well, it would have
to be established as hearsay, would they not? On the
basis, | think the Board is -- Vell --

MR,  GREEN: M. Chairman, | mght be able

to help hima little bit on that. | thought this was
an admnistrative proceeding. | thought that in
adm ni strative pr oceedi ngs t hat hear say was
permssible as long as it was -- what? -- probative,

material, and rel evant.

MR DAMARI: Al right.

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI'S: Opi ni on, Corporation
Counsel ?

MR BERGSTEI N He is correct. You can
t ake hearsay for what it's worth.

CHAI RPERSON GRI FFI'S: | ndeed.

MR DAMARI: Ckay.

CHAlI RPERSON (Rl FFI S: There it is. Any
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MR GREEN. | don't have any.

146

CHAl RPERSON R FFI S: Fabul ous. W're al

clear then. Ckay.
It's been a pleasure. W'll

on the 8th.

see you guys

This would conclude the afternoon session

of the 28th of January 2003.

(Whereupon, the foregoing matter went off

the record at 3:55 p.m)
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